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Darling Ingredients Investor – Analyst Forum 

[START RECORDING] 

MR. RANDALL STUEWE:  Gelatin business? Not really.  Act like you 
did then, and Jos has stepped into the role of leading our 
global gelatin business, which is comprised of about 13 
factories across four continents and hopefully today, you’ll 
learn a little bit more about it from him, so Jos?  

MR. JOS VERVOOT:  Thanks, Randy.  My name is Jos Vervoot, indeed, 
managing director of Rousselot, and I would like to take you 
through our world, so the world of Rousselot as a gelatin and 
collagen peptides, so the gelatin part will be covered by 
Sandor.  The collagen peptide part will be covered by Mai.  I 
will cover the overall part.   

 So let’s start to show you a little bit of our global 
landscape, so what is the world we’re moving in? Randy 
already showed you that gelatin and collagen are in all parts 
of life, so if we then look at the total market, so the 2014 
was almost 400,000 tons, so 400,000 tons, that doesn’t sound, 
that’s too much, but don’t forget we sell by the kilo and our 
customers use it in the end product by grams or less than 
grams, so 400,000 ton is a big deal.  If you look at the 
application, and application is where is it used in, so you 
see all these nice pictures below, which you recognize from 
the - - just now, so all of them, let’s say have passed in 
the - -, so 70 percent of the total market is taken by food 
and beverages, nutraceuticals and pharmaceuticals, so they 
are the majority of our customer portfolio.  Then, 
photography, cosmetics and the other applications like the 
wine and the beer.  Clarification, as you already saw.  So 
where is it produced? Again, here we see that it’s a global 
thing.  It’s a big market and the whole of the globe is our 
market, and that’s also where we produce.  Production is 
everywhere.  By the way, this regional breakdown which you 
see here, that’s a breakdown which we think, Grand View 
Market Research thinks, will be stable up to 2020.  So North 
America is for a quarter of the production.  Europe is a 
little bit bigger, but that has historical reasons, which you 
will see later in the presentation.  Then Asia-Pacific and 
South America, and then we have the full globe.   

 So where are all the gelatin manufacturers producing? Well 
around the world where all the raw material is.  Raw material 
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is key.  You all know that gelatin is derived from animal by-
products, so that means production is there when the raw 
material is, and if you look at the biggest raw material, 
that’s the pigskin.  It is the production area, and the 
largest ones are Europe, North America and China.  The next 
one is the bovine hide.  Largest production area, South 
America and China.  Bovine bone, last one, Europe, North 
America and China.  So you have to remember, this is not a 
test, but you have to remember this when you see where are 
factories are.   

 So we are the global leader, and you can see that here.  So 
we own 26 percent of the market, and then the runner up is 
Gelita, 22 percent, it’s a German company but also has 
production locations everywhere in the world and the same 
applies for PB Gelatin.  Sterling and Weishardt, even though 
the companies let’s say originate from Europe, their 
factories are all around the world, so it’s really a global 
business with Rousselot as their global leader. 

 So having said that Rousselot is the global leader, I’ll have 
to explain to you why we’re the global leader because that’s 
not for no reason.  We have a unique position.  So first, we 
are a 125 year old company, starting in 1891, the Rousselot 
family in France started with this company and held it until 
1974 and built it up mainly in Europe.  1974, it was sold to 
Elk Sanoif, who expanded it and sold it to SKW, a German 
company, expanded mainly in China at that time, until 2002 
and VION acquired Rousselot.  Then, the Chinese portfolio was 
finished, not at three plans, also at Latin America, so in 
Brazil, Ampara and Presidente Epitacio, and very important, 
in 2008, we acquired the Peptan brand and the Peptan 
business, finishing up with Peabody here in the USA, so the 
portfolio is now ready, and in 2014, Darling Ingredients 
acquired VION Ingredients, among that Rousselot was.  So 125 
year dedicated to gelatin. 

 So now, if you remember where the raw material was, then you 
will see, for instance, we have three sides.  The raw 
material bovine bone was here, in the US, in Europe and in 
China.  Every raw material is covered by factories of 
Rousselot.  So, we have 13 plants, so the black ones, that’s 
the plants, and if you see the blue ones, those are the sales 
offices, so where we don’t have a factory and it’s still an 
important region for sales or customers, then we have a sales 
office, like in Tokyo, Kuala Lumpur, Mexico City, so you see 
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we are really a truly global company.  Then, our customers 
are also global customers.  Sandor will come back to that and 
you will see names and you will recognize those customers as 
being really truly global, but that means if you produce 
where the raw material is and you have customers where the 
market is everywhere in the world, you will need to have a 
good supply chain, so Rousselot has an excellent supply 
chain.  It’s truly global, and you see here, nicely all these 
flows all around the world, so if we would not have that, we 
could not operate like we do today, so truly global supply 
chain.  And then, what makes us specially unique is that we 
can leverage the raw materials supply, so we have become a 
one-stop shop for slaughterhouses.  If you look at animals 
like cattle and pigs, here you see the meat percentages, but 
important for us is the byproduct, and Darling Ingredients is 
the only company in the world who can deal with byproducts in 
so many ways.   

 So let’s look at Darling Ingredients starting in the food 
part.  We have Rousselot, using the skins and the bones, and 
we have Sonac, using all food-grade byproducts, then moving 
to feed, Sonac and Dar Pro Ingredients can use all the feed 
and pet-grade byproducts.  Finishing and fuel, we have 
Rendac, Ecoson, Diamond Green Diesel, Dar Pro Bioenergy who 
use all the waste and turn it into beautiful renewable 
energy.  So we are a unique company, and that makes us also 
very interesting for the slaughterhouses to make deal with 
us, so from a raw material perspective, we are absolutely 
uniquely positioned.   

 So, reaching further in our vision and mission statement, you 
see that everywhere the word “customers” comes in and that is 
what we truly believe in.  If we make sure that our customer 
is happy, that we deliver the product he wants to have that 
he can be successful, then we secure their success, and if we 
secure the success of our customers, we secure our own 
success, so we reach further with our customers to secure 
their success, and of course, we have some pillars, world 
class products, state of the art operation facilities, and an 
unshakeable commitment to quality, safety and sustainability, 
and I will lead you through these in the next few slides.   

 So when you become the global leader, you become the global 
leader for a reason.  The reason here, we believe is based 
upon three pillars.  First of all operation excellence, so 
what does it create? It creates lean production at a low 
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cost.  That’s what we need to remain competitive.  What do we 
need more? Product leadership.  Product leadership indicates 
that we have the highest quality.  And customer intimacy, of 
course.  Again, the customer, number one, we want to give 
them the best solution, so if we then look into the basics of 
all three, we start at operational excellence, so we optimize 
our, the technology innovation is state of the art and our 
quality performance.  I have some examples of that, so let’s 
start with technology.  So it’s very capital intensive, and 
it’s state of the art technology.  We want to be the 
frontrunner when it comes to technology, which makes our 
production simpler because if you make your production 
simpler, it is at a lower cost, and your lead time shrinks in 
the end.  That is beneficial for everybody, so capital 
intensive, state of the art technology. 

 Sustainability, very important to us.  Sustainability, here 
we have a picture of our latest investment in a wastewater 
treatment plant in Isle Sorgue in the south of France, so we 
want let’s say all our wastewater treatment plants to be in 
very, very good shape to make sure that the wastewater we 
have, we treat it well.    

 Next, highly automated plants.  This is an example of a 
control room in Wenzhou in China, so highly automated means 
for us that we always deliver the same quality.  If you have 
raw material as a, from a natural source, then there’s always 
deviation because it’s a natural source.  You cannot control 
it fully, so that’s why we want our plants also to be as best 
automated as possible so that the product we deliver is 
always the same.  The customer has to rely on that, and we 
are focused on quality.  Each of our production locations has 
a QC, a quality control lab, which is absolutely state of the 
art.  We want our quality people to be fully in control of 
the total quality, which we deliver.   

 So moving further to product leadership, we think we have the 
highest quality and highest standards, and also in innovation 
and development, we are frontrunners, so what does it mean? 
So we offer the widest array of products, so if you hear 
gelatin and you think gelatin is a product, no gelatin is not 
a product.  Gelatin is an enormous number of products.  
Gelatin is derived from an enormous number of animal 
byproducts and in the process, you deliver several grades of 
gelatin, and we call it, to make it bloom levels.  You have 
high bloom, medium bloom and low bloom.  Bloom is gel 
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strength, so if you would have a gelatin and you would push 
on that, so the resistance it has is gel strength, and we 
have it in bloom.  We call it bloom so the scale is called 
bloom because it was invented by MR. Bloom.  So high blood, 
best resistance, low bloom, lowest resistance, and that’s one 
of the conditions of gelatin.  You have viscosity, that’s 
another one and you have 20 or 30 different components or 
characteristics in the product, so if you have a gelatin, you 
have a gelatin on 20 or 30 of these components, so you can 
imagine that there are numerous numbers of gelatin, even 
though you would call it a different product, it’s 
everywhere.  A widest range, and product safety, high 
quality.  That’s not just something we say.  Every single 
product leaving our factories has a positive release, so 
nothing leaves our factory before there’s an okay stamp from 
the QC department, every product leaving our factory.   

 So then, innovative concepts, this is a nice new innovative 
concept.  I’m not allowed to talk a lot about it because 
Sandor has it in his presentation, so I’ll skip it, but it’s 
nicely innovative.  I’ll assure you that.  Then, how can we 
do that? Of course, to have a world class R&D.  So we have a 
fantastic facility in Ghent, Belgium.  We call it our 
expertise center, and that is the house of our R&D 
department. 

 So next customer intimacy.  Customer intimacy to give the 
best solution.  So how do we do that? We want to have joint 
value creation together with our customers, and of course, 
commercial excellent.  So joint value creation, we have a 
nice picture of that.  This is a picture of the last 
innovation day, as we call that in Ghent in June this year, 
so the theme of this innovation day is nutrition.  So then, 
we invite customers from all over the region to come to use 
to have a two-day program in order to discuss all kinds of 
things and to do some creative things with each other.  In 
this case, it’s a Lego brainstorm session and it’s to try to 
push you to out of the box products.  It’s a nice experience.  
So commercial excellence, so we have co-branding.  For 
instance, I was not allowed to past the Beemer, but anyway, 
co-branding.  You know this brand is Peptan, so co-branding 
is for us also important.   

 So where does that leave us to, Rousselot, you have heard, 
today’s Rousselot, yesterday’s Rousselot and now tomorrow’s 
Rousselot.  So we’re the number one and we want to remain 
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like that.  What we need to do is strengthen our leadership.  
The market is growing, we know that, the gelatin market grows 
each year a little bit.  Each year it grows.  It’s a growing 
market and we want to capture that growth.  We want to work 
on our future with innovative product and innovative 
processes, like I showed you also, and we do that because of 
our worldwide expertise.  We have R&D, we have all these 
application labs, China, Europe, South America, and we have 
these pilot plants.  Pilot plants are where we test 
everything, so that gives us enough expertise to make sure 
that we are frontrunners in this, too.  So then, the highest 
standards, because operational excellence, as I have shown 
you, so we want to go further and further and further on 
that.  So we never stop.  Every day is a new day, has a new 
challenge to make sure that we hit the future.   

 Cross leadership important.  We want to be attractive to the 
customer, not just because of good product, but also because 
of a good price, so we want to deliver good value for money 
for our customer, and that is ensuring our future because the 
future is growth.   

 Here, the sales growth is something we want to capture.  
That’s why we need increased capacity.  That’s why we need 
operational excellence, but we also to take our 
responsibility, so we want to have sustainable plans, so 
every day we want to use a little bit water than yesterday, 
so what we do is we reduce our water usage and the water is 
cleaner than when we picked it up.  So when we take water 
from the earth, we give it back cleaner.  When we use energy, 
the next year we will use less energy.  Today we use 
chemicals in our process.  Next year we will use less 
chemicals until the moment we are in absolutely chemical free 
production, because every year we reduce the usage of 
chemicals, so for us, sustainability, very important, and of 
course, we have the renewable energy.  You saw that in the 
other picture.  How many parts of Darling Ingredients are 
working on renewable energy? So we want to use that energy 
also ourselves.   

 So, I’ve taken you through Rousselot, not just as a global 
leader but also a rich part of the world we are living in.  
That’s a lot of word, a lot of talk.  I have also some visual 
for you, and after that I am available for questions.   
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MALE VOICE ON VIDEO:  It’s remarkable to see how many people 
worldwide use gelatin without even knowing it.  Rousselot, 
founded in 1891, is the leading producer of gelatin and 
collagen peptides.  Rousselot is a Darling Ingredients brand, 
offering their worldwide expertise to their customers across 
the globe.  Rousselot has 13 state of the art plants, using 
the latest technologies, advanced automation systems and best 
practice models to produce world-class gelatin. 

Welcome to Rousselot Ghent.  One of the largest gelatin 
plants in the world.  To explain how easy it is to make 
gelatin, I’d like to invite you into my kitchen at home.   

Gelatin is a traditional ingredient known for thousands of 
years.  Its nutritional properties, known since the 19th 
century, today used in many food and pharmaceutical products, 
gelatin is a pure protein derived from collagen.   

Here you will see that you make gelatin without even knowing 
it.  In the factory plant, it all beings with the raw 
materials just like I did here.  Each time that you roast a 
chicken or make beef stew, gelatin is simply released into 
the sauce out of the skin and bones.  This chicken is ready, 
but do you know where the gelatin is? It’s in the gravy.  
Now, once this gravy cools, like the example that I have 
here, you have gelatin.  See how easy it is? Of course, the 
production process here at the factory is far more complex 
than the one at the kitchen, so let us give you a global 
tour.   

 Now you know Rousselot works daily to the highest standards 
and full responsibility.  Here are the expertise center, 
customers can benefit from Rousselot’s worldwide expertise.  

Dedicated local teams help them in their production process 
and also help them market their end product faster.   

 Fostering innovation is also part of our expertise.  Let me 
show the effect of close cooperation with customers doing the 
Rousselot Innovation Days.  Rousselot has successfully 
organized these days for several years to help their pharma, 
food and nutrition customers develop an innovative product.  
A natural ingredient, gelatin could help create new texture 
or tastes in confectionary, for example, reduce fat and sugar 
or increase protein content in foods, or even create 
functional foods for the senior population or sports-minded 
people.   
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Our world is changing and challenges growing.  The population 
is increasing.  Many of us are living longer and we have 
higher expectations in health and food.   

Gelatin is a powerful, natural, safe ingredient to answer 
today’s trends.  Rousselot works with their customers to 
achieve their goals and to reach further together. 

MR. VERVOOT:  Ready for questions? 

FEMALE VOICE:  In the long run, three to five years, what are the 
biggest challenges and risks? 

MR. VERVOOT:  That’s a good one to start with.  What are the 
biggest challenges and risks? Well, the challenges is to 
remain as good as we are today.  So you have seen and we have 
proven that we are the global leader, but we are also the 
best in the gelatin world, and to stay the best, that’s 
always a challenge, so never underestimate that.  So I think 
it’s on many different parts of our process we need to make 
sure.  Our sales need to be done to capture the growth.  
Production needs to be done well in order to capture the 
technology, because it never stands still, so we always have 
to move forward, so the challenge is just to keep where we 
are so that the next step can be taken in the next three to 
five years and you know, if you look back three to five 
years, what is the big difference? In the world maybe yes, 
but in the world of gelatin, there are only small steps.  
There are many small steps, yes, but we have to take them, 
and I think that’s the most challenging thing.  So we have to 
be as good as were in the past, but then maybe faster.   

MR. STUEWE:  Let me take a shot at it for you and help you a 
little bit here.  We, when we acquired the Rousselot group 
with the VION acquisition, it was the number one piece we 
were excited about underneath the business.  Why? Because 
it’s growing, and while we look at meat production is going 
pretty much with population growth, some a little quicker, 
some a little slower, gelatin was going to grow somewhere 
between two and four percent a year depending on where and 
what geography you were in, not only for pharmaceutical, but 
also for food applications, so you look at business as Jos 
says, that’s 400,000 tons.  If you say three percent, 12,000 
tons a year and we have 26 percent market share, we need to 
add 3,00 tons of capacity annually just to maintain market 
share, so pretty exciting times when you think that the 
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average size of our plants is between 5 and 8,000 tons, so we 
get to build a new factory every two or three or four years 
here into this business.  Very exciting on that standpoint.   

 It’s a sprint management, high margin business from the 
standpoint in the food segment.  I mean, as you look back, 
and I think this is the food story that’s underneath, the 
Darling story today is that it’s a billion dollar segment, 
but if you look at it from 14 to 15 to 16, it’s 100 million, 
120, 140.  That gets me excited.  That should get you 
excited.  It’s something that we don’t see really any 
competitive threats to the business today.  There isn’t like 
someone’s going to introduce a new starch or a new 
carrageenan or a new seaweed substitute that immediately 
eliminates us.   

 The challenge, and Sandor and Mai will spend more time on it, 
as we look forward into the product is, as you, it’s becoming 
what we call species specific.  You’re watching food trends 
in America move more to ethnicity, traceability, 
sustainability, so halall [phonetic] gelatin, we’re going to 
have to make an investment in shortly.  We’ve got our 
certification in Peabody, Massachusetts now.  You’ve got the 
halall, the Kosher, then you’ve got pigskin, you know, we 
call it bovine or beef for Americans, so you’ve got pig, 
beef.  You’re going to hear Mai talk about fish peptin.  It’s 
absolutely growing, so at the end of the day, it’s a very 
exciting trajectory here.  The challenges in it is you can 
see it takes a lot of water to make this stuff, and pigskin 
gelatin, you’ve got two or three weeks to make the product.  
Bone gelatin up to nine days.  It’s kind of a challenge in 
the manufacturing sense, in the sense it’s make to order, or 
make what you sell and sell what you make.  For the many that 
know our business in here, you see the massive amount of 
working capital that is in this business because it is a very 
complicated business, but at the end of the day, it’s one 
that’s growing very rapidly.   

MALE VOICE:  As you talk about trends, can you talk about organic 
and natural? Do you make organic gelatin that can go into 
those types of products? 

MR. STUEWE:  That’s you. 



 

 
PRESENTATION SERVICES – LOTTE NEW YORK PALACE - PSAV 

Darling Ingredients Investor – Analyst Forum 
September 14, 2016 10 

MR. VERVOOT:  That’s me.  Yes and no.  We can make organic 
product, but the demand is not yet there in the gelatin 
world.   

FEMALE VOICE 2:  On the competitive side, you showed a list of 
competitors.  Is there a specific area within the collagen 
and gelatin where you have greater opportunity, meaning food 
versus, the different applications, or is there an area where 
you’re already strongest? Is the competition all focused on 
the same areas or are you more specialized versus your 
competition.   

MR. VERVOOT:  No.  The global competition is, or all our 
competitors are in the same areas, so we have our position 
there and we are mainly number one in all the big areas, but 
our growth potential or shining star, that’s Peptan, and Mai 
will tell you more about that.   

MR. STUEWE:  And I think when you look more at the, Jos put up a 
supply chain map of stuff moving all over the world.  If you 
think of it, you’ve got four plants in Europe, four plants in 
China, three in South America and two in the U.S.  And if you 
think of the U.S., you’ve got a pigskin plant in Dubuque, 
beef bone plant in Peabody, you’re running beef hides in 
South America, pigskin and bone in Europe and pigskin, hide 
and bone in China and you’re trying to optimize the mix 
between pharmaceutical and food.  I think the guys would say, 
I’d love to sell all pharmaceutical, but that’s not real, so 
you’ve got to always balance it with food.   

 It’s an interesting model.  Our Chinese model today as it 
stands is nearly 100 percent domestic for the Chinese 
population while the European, North American, South American 
is this optimization supply chain model where Europe actually 
ships to the U.S., South America ships to the U.S.  And we 
move things around, so adding capacity will depend on where 
the world continues to grow.  It’s driven off of raw material 
availability, if you want to think about it that way, so you 
can really step back from this business model and say why are 
we in it? Well, it’s another linkage to a slaughter house.  
It’s pigskin.  It’s bone.  If we don’t put bone into gelatin, 
we grind it up and sell it out as a feed ingredient, so it’s 
a value addition, so we’ll continue to add capacity where it 
makes sense where raw material’s going to be produced more 
and more, which you can clearly say South America, you can 
say China moving forward.   



 

 
PRESENTATION SERVICES – LOTTE NEW YORK PALACE - PSAV 

Darling Ingredients Investor – Analyst Forum 
September 14, 2016 11 

MALE VOICE 2:  All this color on capacity is really helpful.  As 
far as the things that constrain capacity, just mentioned, 
but on like kind of a per-plant basis, do you measure your 
capacity utilization and maybe just overall what’s your 
capacity utilization at? Is there some sort of range you try 
to stay within?  

MR. VERVOOT:  So yes, we measure everything because if you measure 
you know.  If you don’t measure, you don’t know, so we 
measure everything and we benchmark constantly our plans, but 
we benchmark amongst ourselves, and of course we are seeking 
for optimization with the restriction of the raw material 
availability and the location of the plant.   

MR. STUEWE:  I think one of the things as I got to know the group 
and got excited about it is they’ll talk to you, each one of 
them will talk to you about the golden batch concept.  They 
take, what’s the perfect situation, you get 100 percent yield 
of this product.  Remember, we bring in the yield of the raw 
material is somewhere around 15 and up to 20 percent, so 
you’re somewhere, really at the end of the day, while we’re 
producing a very high-value ingredient, 80 percent of that 
product is still protein and fat going out the door as feed 
ingredients, so trying to come up with the optimum mix and 
the optimum pricing model of what you can make is the 
challenge underneath this.  As we said, it uses water.  If 
you, the challenge in this business is energy and water, and 
getting rid of, no different than in the rendering business, 
the number one expense is getting rid of water.  If you’re 
sitting in the barn and we’re going to have a bed, I’d say, 
what’s the number one product Darling produces, your answer 
better be water, because that’s what we produce.  That’s the 
challenge in the business moving forward.  Yeah? 

MR. ADAM:  Two questions.  So first, can you talk about, and I 
think you sort of alluded to it, Randy, the pricing premium 
afforded to nutraceutical, pharmaceuticals, food grade? Is 
the margin really application? Is it input specific? And 
second, you talked about some manufacturing expertise and 
kind of some state of the art production processes you have.  
Is there any company specific IP you have? Different 
relationships with equipment suppliers that you could speak 
to? 

MR. VERVOOT:  So, yes margins are different, but that’s also based 
on the difficulty of the production because some customers 
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have really, really high qualifications, so you can imagine 
that some of the usage of gelatin is for instance, if you 
have a bypass, let’s say the piece you get inserted in your 
body is coated with gelatin, that is a different gelatin than 
when you eat a gummy bear, so you can understand that as it 
is so specific for a certain customer, for a certain 
industry, that the margin is different than from a gummy bear 
that’s produced everywhere, but it’s in that kind of thing, 
further than that, gelatin, of course has it’s world market, 
so the prices are the prices, but it’s only based on, not 
only, but it’s based on how is it used by the customer.   

MR. STUEWE:  I think that’s part of it, Adam, and to, specifically 
to your question, it truly is a spread business, and what 
moves the marketplace, we’ve seen the earning move up and 
down at Rousselot over the years.  It’s a fairly concentrated 
market as Jos showed you up there, but if you think about it, 
as pig slaughter went up in the U.S., pigskin availability 
became more available.  The same with Europe.  As Russia shut 
the border, more pigskin stayed there, so therefore the price 
of pigskin goes down.  You can try to creep your margins 
there.  As South America, if you think about two years ago as 
we slaughtered all the beef in the U.S., then prices went up 
in the U.S. then South America starts killing their cattle, 
there’s a little more hides available.  They run out of 
cattle, so hide prices went up.  We had a little problem with 
our margins in our model down there because you’ve got to get 
the price back up to the same margin that you’ve become 
accustomed to.  And keep in mind South America for us is 
driven off of two things, raw material availability and FX, 
meaning it’s an exporting continent if you will, so as the 
reality valued, then it became more competitive in the world, 
so you try to manage, it’s a very, what we want to say it’s a 
very cool business, but it’s a very complicated supply chain 
and it’s driven by raw material availability on all 
continents and FX, as you move things around.  The customers 
are global.  The Kraft’s of the world, the General Mills, the 
Nestles, the Capsagels that you’ll hear all about from Sandor 
and Mai are global, but at the end of the day, they have lots 
of leverage in who they or what they can buy for.   

 As far as technology goes, do you want to comment on anything 
in the technology, Jos, as far as do we do anything special 
in your world? 
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MR. VERVOOT:  Maybe we don’t do anything special, but we do 
everything.  What we know from let’s say competition and how 
the world creates gelatin, then everybody has, of course, its 
specialties, but what we do is focused on the total process.  
We have looked at it from total process point of view to make 
sure that every step, because there are many steps in our 
process, and you have to, if you optimize one, that’s nice, 
but it doesn’t mean you optimize the chain.  We optimize the 
chain, so every single part is taken apart, measured and made 
sure that it’s optimized.  We look at it from a total point 
of view in our facilities.  If you would look at our 
facilities, you saw that also in the movie, it’s all state of 
the art, not that state of the art is a benefit, but it gives 
you the best opportunities to be ready for the future again, 
and that’s what we want, capture the growth to make sure that 
today, we’re ready for tomorrow.   

MR. STUEWE:  Yeah, and I think in the sense there, if you look at 
it, if you look at running these factories, the challenge is 
to get the raw material through the process and trend into 
finished goods as quick as you can.  The evolution of nano-
filtration, the introduction of enzymes and the ability to 
learn how to go from batch to continuous process has moved 
Rousselot into kind of what I say the first class seat right 
now.   

FEMALE VOICE 3:  You mentioned that your China business is self-
contained, and another CEO on a conference call I this 
industry mentioned there’s something special about your 
business model in China.  Could you elaborate on that some? 

MR. STUEWE:  Want to talk about China?  

MR. VERVOOT:  Yes.  China is, has its challenges, so its indeed 
it’s a domestic world and it really looked at itself only in 
the past.  Maybe it’s opening up today, but in China 
movements happen so fast, it’s incredible, so then you have 
pigskin available and then it’s gone.  Then there is a lot of 
hide, then it’s gone.  And that’s, China is moving so quickly 
that it’s almost impossible from outside of China to make 
sure that you are being competitive inside China, so that’s 
why we are so well represented in China because it’s a big 
market.  It’s really a fast growing market, but you have to 
be there because of the changes and the government 
influencing that because they focus on the wastewater 
treatment and they shut down plants, not ours, but other from 
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competition, so you have to be, also in China, make sure that 
the standards of your factor are the highest standards 
possible, even though today, you might not need it, but 
tomorrow you need it, and you never know when tomorrow comes 
in China, so that’s why China’s domestic.   

MR. STUEWE:  The world of China, to build on Jos just a little 
bit, you never know what you don’t know in China, and there’s 
no 800 number to call when something changes, so PB Gelatin 
and Gelita both had factories closed in the last couple years 
because of environmental challenges there.  They can’t get 
rid of wastewater.  Why can’t you get rid of wastewater? 
Because of the residential urban sprawl that’s happening 
within the country today.  You know, our business model there 
is built around what I’m going to call both domestic and 
western food and pharmaceutical companies that require 
traceability of the raw material and the product.  The 
Chinese have always been masters at improving margins, some 
ethically, some unethically, as all of us know.  China, for 
us, is a wonderful growth opportunity that the Chinese 
population is as health conscious as anywhere in the world 
today.  They love brands.  They love high quality, so we’ve 
spend a lot of shareholder money the last two, three years on 
wastewater improvements trying to become sustainable or 
world-class, whatever you want to say, trying to stay in 
business, and that’s the challenge that in China today.  We 
see China continuing to be home to us for probably another 
one or two plants in the next three to seven years, and I 
think we’re doing something right.  There’s l to of Chinese 
competitors.  You can go out and look on the Hangsen 
[phonetic], on the stock market in China, and they’re losing 
money and China represents a significant portion of our 
earnings and of our success.   

MALE VOICE 2:  Hi, can you talk about the other 29 percent of the 
industry that’s beyond the top five and is there an 
opportunity to consolidate that and would it make sense 
versus green field investment or new plants? 

MR. VERVOOT:  That’s yours.   

MR. STUEWE:  That’s me? 

MR. VERVOOT:  Yeah, that’s yours.   

MR. STUEWE:  The answer is, the answer is yes.  If you look at the 
industry today, Gelita is a very, very strong competitor, 
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very, very well run German company.  PB Gelatin is owned by 
Tosenderlow [phonetic].  Weishardt and Sterling, I mean 
Sterling’s an India and Weishardt’s what? German again? 

MR. VERVOOT:  France.   

MR. STUEWE:  Same difference, and the other 29 percent, there are 
individual plants around the world that we are looking for if 
we can find the right value and they have the right 
capabilities, the answer is yes to consolidate this business.   

MALE VOICE 3:  - - that you’ve spoken about, is that more 
innovation or consumption of end product, etc.? Can you speak 
to what’s going to drive the growth? 

MR. VERVOOT:  I did not get the question, I’m sorry. 

MR. STUEWE:  What’s going to drive the growth?  

MR. VERVOOT:  Well, the market on itself is growing and we want to 
capture that because if you’re number one you need to make 
sure that you maintain that, so where the growth is and Randy 
already did the math, so we need to keep up with that, so in 
fact we need to be ready for that, so that’s one.  We need to 
capture that both.  And the second part is Peptan, for 
instance.  Peptan is an example.  Peptan is really fast 
growing product, so we focus on certain areas, certain 
regions.  The region of Southeast Asia, for instance, that’s 
an incredible growing market, so we want to focus on that 
one, so it depends on the regions and it depends on the 
product, but we want to outgrow the market every year.   

MR. STUEWE:  Well, why don’t we learn about the market? Sandor?  

MR. SANDOR NOORDERMEER:  So I’ll show a few examples of how 
innovations can also grow a market.  Yes, it grows with 
population growth.  Food, we need more food, we need more 
gelatin.  Pharma grows with population growth, but there’s 
also some innovations out there in the market for the next 
few years and already happening right now that grow the 
business for gelatin, so what I’ll talk about in the next 30 
minutes is I’ll talk about gelatin.  First question, to wake 
everyone up again after the last hour.  How many of you 
understood that you basically use gelatin almost every day of 
your life? Did you all realize that when you came in this 
morning? Because it’s amazing how many products actually 
contain gelatin and we didn’t know about it, because it’s not 
a product that you’re looking for on the back of the package 
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every day, but it’s massive, and I’ll have a few example of 
that, as well.  So then I’ll talk about some of the markets.  
We’ll talk about the pharma markets and some of the leading 
companies within that market, food markets and also how we 
deal with our customers.  What we’re really trying to do in 
the last few years is not only look at our operation 
excellence part, as Jos alluded to, really trying to 
understand our customers so we can understand them, we can 
adapt our production processes or the way we blend our 
gelatins to what the customers are really looking for and our 
technical services and everything else.  Then, I’ll show a 
couple examples of nice innovations and Jos showed a picture 
but he wasn’t allowed to talk about it because he would steal 
my thunder, but about a few innovations that have been very 
recent and have been happening and are really changing that 
type of market and include gelatin.   

 Every day in our lives, these are a few of the pictures that 
are my family.  This is my little girl, five years old.  This 
is pictures of my holiday in the U.S. in August.  She sort of 
broke part of her elbow and had to be in a cast, and we were 
going through the hospital and there was an s-ray had to be 
taken and it’s one of our customers.  One of our customers, 
of course, x-rays, pictures, contains gelatin.  She also had 
to get on some pain medication, but I won’t say that until 
later on in the presentation, so two elements that gelatin is 
used in that day that we come across, the, same day, 
different location, that’s why she’s wearing the same 
clothes.  We did bring different clothes for her, but it was 
the same day.  This was close to Detroit.  It was in the 
Niagara Falls area.  Marshmallows, every day.  Daddy building 
the fire with the marshmallows.  Daddy with the marshmallows, 
as well.  Learned to eat s’mores.  It was a first for me, but 
yes, with the Hershey chocolate, the biscuits and the 
marshmallows on top.  So we did that every day.  
Marshmallows.  I can tell you that there’s probably about a 
fifty percent chance that if you buy marshmallows in the 
U.S., it contains Rousselot gelatin in there, and they love 
it.  I don’t think you can make marshmallows without gelatin.  
And then this is me, climbing Mount Washington.  That was 8 
a.m., forty degrees, so you climb up Mount Washington for two 
hours and you get this view, 50 yards.  I should have picked 
a different day, but here you see a protein bar, and I can 
tell you I needed that because I had to go down by about 10 
o’clock because 10:30 was my breakfast meeting with the rest 
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of my family, so I had to run up and run back down and a 
protein bar to give me some strength, so every day we see 
gelatin or collagen in our lives.  That’s what makes it an 
amazing product.  I come from the pharmaceutical industry, 
worked for a long time at soft gels.  I was a customer of the 
gelatin industry for a long time, but I didn’t really know 
about it at soft gels, and not until I joined Rousselot I 
really asked how many other applications we use gelatin as 
well.   

 So why is it such a trendsetting ingredient? It’s natural.  
Yes, it might have an animal origin, but it’s natural.  
There’s not a lot of heavy chemical processing to get a 
hydrocolloid like gelatin.  Some of the alternatives that you 
have out there are very heavily chemically modified.  It’s a 
clean label.  Someone talked about natural.  It’s a difficult 
conversation in the U.S., but in Europe, we have E numbers.  
Gelatin doesn’t have an E number, so it’s a clean label 
product.  It’s digestible.  It’s very compatible with the 
body, has a very strong heritage.  Everybody knows it and 
everybody has been using it for many , many years.  Napoleon, 
the bouillon is basically hot water, you throw in the bones 
or whatever and you extract the proteins.  That’s a form of 
making gelatin, and the Egyptians were using it 2,000 years 
ago.  It’s very environmentally friendly.  Yes, we use a lot 
of water, but we give it back to the environment cleaner, so 
the actual usage of water is very limited in the end.  It can 
be re-worked, so if you look at - - in the street, so the 
cuttings, the waste, you can put it back into the operation 
and use it again, and it’s a lot of value to the product, 
mouth-feel and dairy and gummy bears, it’s very hard to mimic 
that without our hydro-colloids.  And it’s very multi-
functional.  So this is our functionality wheel with the 
properties and the advances that we have with gelatin.  I’ll 
show you why some of these elements work really well with 
some of the applications early on.   

 So pharma, let’s talk about pharma first.  Somebody was 
asking about differences in margins and growth potential, so 
in pharma, margins are a little higher than in food.  Why? 
There’s less competition.  You have to really have high 
standards and different products.  Also, they use a lot of 
bovine bone gelatin, and not all of our competitors have 
bovine bone gelatin.  And the specs are very high.  They put 
the bar very high, obviously because it’s for pharmaceutical 
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application.  So pharma, I’ll show you some specialty pharma 
products in the following slides, but the main use in pharma 
is in hard capsules, you know the two-piece hard shells that 
everybody knows and the soft gelatin capsules, like the 
ibuprofen that Jos showed or that was showed in the beginning 
of the presentation and fish oil, as an example.   

 So if you look at the total amount, I had to look this up 
because that’s a number I don’t really come across very 
often.  In the American was, it’s 3 trillion, trillion dosage 
units every year in total, so that’s dosage tablet, hard 
capsules and soft shells.  That’s a massive amount.  That’s a 
lot of pills per person per day.  About 20 percent of that is 
hard and soft capsules, so that’s 600 billion in a population 
of 7 billion-ish, that’s a lot of soft gels and hard capsules 
per day, and it’s growing fast, and especially also the hard.  
Soft capsules are growing fast because it’s a nicer dosage 
for them than a table tin many applications.  Also because 
there’s low solubility APIs that are difficult to tablet.  A 
lot of that is going into hard and soft capsules in the 
future, and there is continually still look for improved 
dosage forms as well.  So can we do something with chewable 
gelatin as well or capsules that don’t dissolve in the 
stomach but in the intestine, so we continue to work with our 
customers and the companies worldwide to see if we can 
optimize those products.   

 These are some of the leading companies in the global pharma 
market, so Capsugel is the largest hard capsule manufacturer 
worldwide, has plants on four different continents.  
Qualicaps and ACG are two other hard capsule manufactures.  
Qualicaps has plants in Europe and japan.  It’s Japanese 
owned, and in North America and South America.  ACG is 
Indian-based.  It also has a facility in Europe and we supply 
across the globe so we are good partners for some of those 
companies.  Patheon is a soft shell company.  They actually 
acquired a soft shell company many years ago.  They actually 
have all the dosage forms, as well, and Catalent is the 
largest soft-shell company there is worldwide, with factories 
across the globe, as well, so a lot of these companies, these 
global companies have a footprint very similar to our 
footprint, which makes us a very good partner for these 
companies, and yes, they can use local companies, as well, 
which they do, but they don’t have the global reach as we do. 
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 So why is it so unique in capsule in gelatin? And yes, there 
are alternative, and I’ll talk about that as, well.  So it’s 
thermo-reversible, so you can heat it up and cool it down and 
heat it up and cool it down again and still it maintains the 
same properties.  It’s melting at butter temperature, which 
is kind of nice that you swallow the bill and it actually 
dissolves, that you don’t go to the bathroom and actually see 
it come out again.  It’s film forming and gelling, so those 
are some of the properties that have made gelatin an 
excellent hydrocolloid for these productions.  If you look at 
the alternatives, there’s HPMC.  That sounds nice, but the 
full word is hydro-propyl-methyl-cellulose.  Is that right, 
Jos? It’s a chemically modified cellulose, so thought it’s 
not anima, it’s not really natural.  You have starch and 
carrageenan, but they don’t offer the same quality and the 
same capabilities in production as gelatin does.  So it’s 
been very difficult for other alternatives to come and steal 
some of the gelatin part.  As I mentioned, I was in the soft 
shell industry for a very long time.  We’ve been looking at 
soft shells alternative to gelatin for 15, 20 years and never 
really came up with a product that had the same quality, the 
same price, the same process-ability as gelatin, so, yes, 
there are alternatives, not easy to get to them.   

 So let’s look at one level up.  This was the bulk of the 
pharma business, but gelatin is also used in the PVR 
industry, plasma - - replacer, in - -, in 
microencapsulation’s of APIs, medical sponges, the ones that 
you use in surgery or at the dentist that absorb blood and 
regenerative medicine.  It’s a relatively new industry.  It’s 
only about 20, 25 years old, and gelatin offers a lot of 
opportunities for that industry to build new products.  These 
are really growing markets.  They are definitely outgrowing 
the food markets.  They are new technologies that we use.  
Gelatin can be used in drug delivery technologies that 
cannot, if it is poorly soluble for instance, as I mentioned 
before, and the specifications for these gelatins are even 
higher than for soft gels and hard caps.  The purified form 
that you need for medical sponges and for regenerative 
medicine, as an example, is very high, so it has to be a very 
clean gelatin with very low endotoxin levels, so to be able 
to manufacture the products in a very standard manner and a 
very consistent way is something which we are very capable of 
and offers us better margins, as Jos already indicated, as 
well, for some of the more standard applications.   
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 So some of the companies that are leading in this industry 
and some of them are active in the plasma volume replacer, 
that’s the largest market in what we would call the specialty 
pharma industry, but there’s obviously also if you look at 
the Harvard, this is I think last year, talk about 
regenerative medicine.  There’s a lot of opportunities there, 
not huge volumes, but very high value, so and I think we only 
scratch the surface there.  3-D printing, that sort of thing, 
there’s opportunities everywhere for gelatin and collagen.   

 So what makes it interesting for companies to use gelatin.  
It’s a natural protein.  It’s melting at body temperature, 
compatibility with human tissues.  It’s nice, the sponge you 
can leave in the body.  If it’s in the body, it will dissolve 
in a matter of days or weeks, whereas some of the other 
products you have to take out because it’s not good to leave 
it in there.  Water binding, thickening, foaming, so if you 
have one of those sponges, it’s very light, and that’s 
because of the foaming behavior that gelatin has.  It’s 
almost like a marshmallow.  Of course, you don’t put a 
marshmallow into surgery, but it’s a similar concept.  Then 
food.  The largest application overall for gelatin, a lot of 
it is in gummy bears and in marshmallows, and everybody knows 
those of course, but also a lot of gelatin is used in the 
dairy industry, in some countries a little less than in 
others, but if you have a dairy, a yogurt or a dessert 
without gelatin, it has a different mouth-feel, and if you 
open it up, you can tell that there is a little layer of 
let’s call it water, but it is whey on top because there is 
no water binder in there.  You can try to use other 
hydrocolloids, it will not give you the same mouth-feel and 
effect as gelatin, so in the dairy industry, it’s still used 
a lot, as well. 

 How do we try to work with our food companies to help them 
and to help us build a better relationship.  There’s a lot of 
differentiation going on, so what we developed to get to our 
customers is an acid, aceto-gel, which allows you to 
manufacture acid marshmallows.  That sounds easy, and it is 
not, but you can them have a Coca-Cola flavored marshmallow 
or an orange flavored marshmallow.  Very odd taste, if you’re 
used to vanilla and strawberry taste.  Also, the heat 
resistant gelatin.  So if you put your gummy bears in the car 
and they melt, it’s warm out there in the sun is shining, 
resistant gel, we’ve developed a product with other 
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hydrocolloids, a combination of hydrocolloid that will resist 
heat a lot better than the standard gelatin.  And there’s 
also the reduced fat applications, so we can take out some of 
the fat and put in gelatin instead, the same water binding 
capabilities, but a lot less fat, so those are some of the 
ways that we help the food companies differentiate from some 
of the competition.   

 Some of the larger ones you know.  Everyone is pretty much 
aware with the food companies, like Haribo, but some of the 
smaller companies are Guandy Guatemala candies.  Somebody was 
asking about the growth, so what they’re doing is yes, they 
attack the existing market for marshmallows, but they also go 
into new markets because marshmallows are big here and big in 
Europe, but there’s a lot of countries where marshmallows 
don’t exist right now, so they go into those countries and 
introduce the marshmallow to different and new territories, 
which expands the total need for gelatin.  And Want-Want is 
the market leader in China.  It’s a massive company and one 
of the facilities that uses gelatin in their products as 
well.  SO what makes it unique in confectionary and why do 
alternatives work but not in the same way.  The transparency 
of gelatin, if you have a gummy bear with gelatin, it looks 
beautiful.  If you use an alternative, not so much.  The 
thermo-reversibility and the melting temperature of butter, 
of course, that’s why you have the mouth feel of gummy bears 
but also in the marshmallow.  The foaming behavior important 
for the marshmallows to get that specific texture, which is 
impossible to get with anything else, and the gelling 
behavior of course also with the gummy bears.  With gelatin, 
you can make the perfect gummy bear.  If you try something 
else like pectin or starch or carrageenan, it’s always less.  
It has a different mouth-feel.  It looks differently.  It’s 
not the same thing.   

 So let’s look at our customers on the global level.  They all 
want to be profitable, they all want to be sustainable and 
they all want NPD line extensions,, they do acquisition 
globally and locally, but what’s really important for us to 
understand what their need is.  Do they require the high 
quality? We can offer them specific gelatins with a higher 
quality standard.  Continuity and supply, we qualify several 
of our plants for certain customers so they don’t have to go 
to competition to have a continuous, a business continuity 
plan.  Expertise, we can offer a lot of expertise.  Our 
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customer’s like use because we have technical support in all 
the regions, regulatory, service, in all the regions, so they 
can work with the global partners but also with the local 
team on technical aspects and application.  The compliance is 
critically important, tracking and tracing, which we offer 
for all of our products, down to the farm, if we have to.  We 
know where our gelatin is coming from, and competitive 
pricing.  I’m not saying the lowest pricing.  We offer 
value,=.  We don’t offer the lowest price.  There’s always 
someone that can do it probably for less, but we offer them a 
lot more than just a simple gelatin.   

 Why are we then the global leader? A lot of it was already 
mentioned by Jos, but we have 125 years’ experience.  That’s 
a lot.  When we started the company 125 years ago in France, 
we grew out to be the largest one in the world.  We’re 
actually celebrating the 125 years next month in Barcelona.  
Barcelona’s a good town to celebrate anything, with our 
specialty pharma customers.  There’s a - - site, a global 
trade show for the pharmaceutical industry and a lot of our 
customers are invited to an event where we celebrate the 125 
years of existence of Rousselot.  Collaboration with the 
leading companies that you noticed on the last slides.  We 
have it at the global level because we have a global 
footprint, but we also have it at the local level, so there’s 
a lot of communication between our people and our customers.  
They like our people because we’re dedicated to gelatin, as 
they are dedicated to their companies and products.  World-
wide expertise, four continents, we truly have that organized 
really well, and I think, yes we have the state of the art 
operations, but I think the last one that’s critically 
important that’s also helped us in China.  We are better in 
China than anywhere else because we treat it as if it were in 
the western part of the world, high level integrity, 
commitment, investing in wastewater treatment and our 
customers see that and they trust us for being a compliant 
supplier and being a safe and environmentally friendly 
company, and that helps with our business.   

 A couple of nice innovations that I wanted to share with you 
to close down my part of the presentation.  This is 
something, everybody know ibuprofen.  For children, you have 
the soft gels for grownups.  For children you have the 
syrups, which are always a pain to administer to your 
children, right? With the spoon and stuff like we did in the 
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past with fish oil and there’s the chewable tablets that are 
available in the U.S.  They’re not available in Europe, but 
you have them in the U.S. with the grape flavor and the 
orange flavor, still not brilliant.  So what was developed, 
it’s developed by Patheon, with slow gelatin, it’s a chewable 
formulation with 100 milligram ibuprofen in it.  It’s 
developed over the last few years and it has a better way of 
administering the product to the children, so it has a gel 
matrix inside with flavors and to mask the bitter task of 
ibuprofen and gelatin coating, like a soft gel.  It’s 
launched this year and there’s a lot of high expectations 
that this is going to be very successful.  In general, if you 
look at soft gel for ibuprofen applications, like Advil and 
Nurofen, those are two global brand sin ibuprofen, that’s an 
expensive product compared to tablet, but the amount of 
ibuprofen soft gels in the world is massive because it’s a 
nice dosage for them to deliver it.  This is an example of 
that, as well.  New innovation growing the market for 
gelatin.   

 Another one, that’s what Jos already showed, you see the 
spray here.  This is a technology for ready meals.  Only in 
the Netherlands alone, we have only about 17 million 
population.  Ready meals are about $1 million per day.  It’s 
a massive amount.  Now not everything, not everyone can use 
this technology.  What it does is basically you have a ready 
meal and you spray a coating of gelatin and collagen and also 
vitamins and minerals, you spray it over the meal.  It 
solidifies, so it does two things.  One, it doesn’t shift off 
your plate if you’re trying to move it from the kitchen to 
the houses, and the other thing, it keeps the gelatin, the 
dinner in very good shape, and because there’s a coating on 
top of it like they used to do in the past with salmon, or 
still od if you put it into the show part.  You can add 
vitamins and minerals.  You can put it in the microwave at 
home.  It dissolves, you have the vitamins and minerals in 
your food and you have the perfect dish to eat.  So there’s a 
huge potential for that.  It’s completely new, and in Japan, 
they use ready meals with gelatin but they mix it up with the 
sauce.  In technology they developed with Rousselot in Europe 
is a patent, they also spray over the food.  Great 
innovation.  Still a challenge to market, but we’ll get it 
here.   
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 Then, lastly, as an introduction into Mai’s presentation, we 
do a lot of innovation into Peptan.  It’s our rising star.  
It’s growing very fast in the past few years.  It’s not the 
largest part of our organization and business, but it has 
huge potential still.  It’s growing fast worldwide and we 
outgrow the markets still because we have a very strong brand 
with Peptan, we do a lot of go branding, but also because of 
all the innovations that we’re doing on applications and also 
the clinical studies.  SO we have a lot of clinical studies 
that we perform with the Peptan to prove the health benefits.  
So it is true.  Take your Peptan every day and your bones and 
your joints are in better shape.  In South American and 
Japan, it’s used a lot for beauty and better skin, and we’ve 
proven that it works.  So, I know you’re going to talk more 
about it, so I’ll stop talking about Peptan and I’ll open it 
up for questions.  Anybody? 

MALE VOICE 4:  - - how frequently is pricing negotiated? Can you 
displace a competitor? - - out-right displace a competitor or 
is it typically - -? 

MR. NOORDERMEER:  Yes, no, yes, yes, no.  There’s a whole host of 
vaireit.es there’s local companies that we deal with 
directly.  There are global companies that we negotiate at 
the corporate level, but there’s also global companies that 
we negotiate at regional levels, so there’s a mix of things.  
What we do with pricing, because it’s volatile, we control 
that pretty closely from corporate level.  Every three 
months, I sit together with the managing sales directors from 
the regions to look at what the market has been doing and 
where the raw materials are to maintain our spread.  That has 
proven to be very successful over the last couple of years 
where we really understand why we have differential pricing 
in one region over the other and how we can benefit best 
because a few cents doesn’t sound like a lot, but on 
thousands of tons of gelatin, it’s a lot of money on our 
bottom line, so we control that on a quarterly basis.   

MR. STUEWE:  Yeah, so to build on Sandor’s comments, if you think 
about it, remember it all starts back with the raw material.  
Slaughterhouses aren’t going to sell raw material out very 
far in advance.  They’re trying to manage their risk cycles, 
too so about a 90-day window.  Yes, a consumer company wants 
you to sell them a flat price for the entire year.  The 
purchasing guy says I want to buy it because it’s below the 
budget and I get my bonus, but no, we want to manage the risk 
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that we can manage, and as you see pigs come to market, beef 
come to market, prices go up and down and you’ve got to stay 
in the market because your competitors, if they’re buying 
lower cost raw material, will move the price.   

 The other challenge in the business is you add capacity in 
big chunks.  It’s an ingredient, it’s clearly an ingredients 
that is a supply and demand balance in the world, so as 
plants come on or expansions come on and as we got into the 
business with the Rousselot VION team in 13-14, they’d come 
off some pretty good years.  There’s some capacity added.  
Now we’ve grown back into it again.   

 Hey Ken, how are you? 

MR. KEN:  The new product innovation, is it push or pull? Where is 
it coming from? Are you guys developing the processes and 
going to the customers and saying hey, look, we have this new 
innovation or are they coming to you and saying hey, we need 
to go this direction.  And then on a secondary question, how 
long is your pipeline? If you go out 12 months out, are we 
going to see a new level of innovation coming?  

MR. NOORDERMEER:  So it’s both.  Some of the customers come to use 
with a question or idea and we develop together with them.  
We have application labs in each of the regions except for 
North America.  We’re working on that, where we work together 
with the customers.  So we have the innovation meeting, for 
instance, in Europe where we bring customers to us.  We also 
do the same similar concept where we go out to the customer 
and we spend a day with them or half a day with them to go 
through all types of ideas that they might have and that we 
have, so it’s a combination of things.  What we see in the 
food industry, a lot of it is about new applicators or new 
candies, for instance, that we develop with our customers.  
It might be an idea for ourselves and then we then bring to 
the customers.  Also what we develop in one region, we then 
steal nicely and bring it to another region, of course.  
There’s a lot of global cooperation and sharing of best 
practices.  In the pharma industry, it’s more longer-term, so 
we know that there’s a need or an issue.  For instance, cross 
linking or anti-crosslinking or dissolution profiles, we work 
with our customers to improve their product or to improve our 
gelatin to make their product better.  It’s not an either/or.  
It’s a combination of things.   
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MALE VOICE 5:  - - pricing side of that, is there a way to tier 
the margin structure across your portfolio? Again, I don’t 
know if you have gold, silver, different level accounts, 
where are you now and where would you be in three years in 
terms of the margin structure? I’m assuming that this 
ibuprofen is a higher margin product there.  So how do you, 
is there a way to categorize that an say where you are today 
and where you’ll be in two or three years? 

MR. NOORDERMEER:  I think in general you can say that the higher 
qualities are just the same, the higher blooms have a higher 
price, and I think that if we look now compared to a few 
years ago, we can include more differentiation in the 
pricing, so have a higher bloom at a higher price with higher 
margins.  That’s usually for the hard caps products for 
instance or the pharmaceutical industry or the more purified 
gelatins, also because they simply require more R&D efforts, 
where the low bloom, which is a little less in demand, you’ll 
have to find different outlets for more.  What’s going to end 
up, it’s, we try to be at least have slightly higher margins 
than our competitions, which usually works because we have so 
much more to offer, but I’s not like a 20 percent difference.   

MALE VOICE 6:  [inaudible] 

MR. NOORDERMEER:  To me, I don’t actually know the exact number in 
detail. 

MR. STUEWE:  Clearly, there’s a balance of pharmaceutical and 
food, and you’re going to hear from Mai, the Peptan side is 
now growing to be material in our portfolio.  I mean, the 
challenge, Ken, there’s a couple things.  One, the margin 
calculation is not only the selling price of the gelatin, 
it’s also unloading of the byproduct, the fat that’s 
recovered, the other protein products that are sold into the 
market, so the Darling Rousselot system is the one that can 
maximize that better than any other system out there.  We can 
buy the raw material as competitively as anybody and we can 
unload the other 75, 80 percent of the product into different 
markets around the world through our system.  Now, as we look 
at our portfolio mix around the world, yeah, I’d like to sell 
everything in the pharmaceutical world.  That’s not real.  
Haribo’s a very important part of our customer mix today, but 
as always, the bigger food companies have the bigger 
leverage, have the lower price, as everybody know.  You’re 
trying to always balance that mix.  The challenge in the 
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business for us, and we don’t always get it right.  These 
guys do a marvelous job, but at the end of the day, this is a 
business that you run your processes, these are high fixed 
cost assets.  You want to runt hem wide open 350 days a year 
and then you shut them down, do a little maintenance and come 
back up.  With that you better be making what you can sell 
and Sandor better be selling what we’re making.  And the 
challenge is, we don’t always get it right, so we carry a 
large component of working capital.  That’s fancy word for 
inventory in there that we’re still trying to optimize the 
perfect thing, we can show you different plants around the 
world that have it balanced right and we can show you other 
plants that don’t.  And consequently, the customers are 
moving around to a little bit what they’re going to buy, 
what’s cheaper.  Is hide gelatin out of South America a 
little cheaper? Has pigskin gone up in price? Is 
pharmaceutical demand, I think if you think back through 
several of our earnings call, we talked to people about the 
fish oil issue.  Well now, if you’ve looked up here, you 
understand soft caps.  Soft caps are a very important part of 
our business.  Well, when one of the journals of medicine 
came out and linked fish oil to prostate cancer, one of our 
big customers went, zzz.  You don’t replace that overnight.  
It’s now ramping back up, but at the end of the day, you get 
those types of movements.  Overall the balance, the 
opportunity for the Darling shareholder is for us to do a 
better job of running the factories full and optimizing the 
product mix that’s out there today and really trying to find 
customers that buy all three grades.  As Sandor and Jos both 
said, you’ve got high bloom, medium bloom and low bloom.  
Everyone loves high bloom, I mean, that’s the Ferrari, and 
then you get the Chevrolet and you get the low bloom, and 
you’ve got to find the customers.  Low bloom is now finding 
homes in different pet food applications and some other 
applications around the world, but it’s still the challenge 
to move out of our system.   

MALE VOICE 7:  [inaudible] 

MR. STUEWE:  What’s your split, Jos? 

MR. VERVOOT:  One third, one third, one third.   

MR. STUEWE:  Give or take.    

MR. VERVOOT:  Depends a little bit on the process.   
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MR. STUEWE:  It’s three extractions, and you would be a master a 
gelatin if you want because you see the first one is very 
white, the second one is a little yellow and the third one is 
very yellow, so each extraction goes boom, boom, boom. 

MALE VOICE 7:  [inaudible]  

MR. STUEWE:  That’s up for discussion today internally.  If you 
think of, at the first extraction, second extraction, third 
extraction, we haven’t made a product we can sell yet because 
everything is blended to a customer specification, so you’ve 
got to run the business that way.  From there, then trying to 
find the right balance of it is the challenge.  Within our, 
if you go to the balance sheet, you look at the working 
capital, a significant portion of it, 55, 65 percent of it 
sits right here because of the working process that has to 
happen, so if you say that, you know, if you ask me, its’ 
$100 million opportunity of working capital reduction in the 
business and that’s by balancing the system to make what we 
can sell and sell what we can make.   

MALE VOICE 8:  [inaudible] 

MR. STUEWE:  I don’t know how to quantify that today.  All right, 
let’s move on.  Let’s move on to one of our exciting new 
products.   

FEMALE VOICE 3:  We have one more questions.   

MR. STUEWE:  One more question, okay? 

MALE VOICE 9:  In the development process, if a customer comes up 
with an idea, is that proprietary? Do you give that to them 
on a proprietary basis? How does that work or do you get to 
sell it to other people as well? 

MR. NOORDERMEER:  It depends and mostly we do it for a region and 
then we use that same knowledge we can use somewhere else 
because we invest in that application as well.  At this point 
we still do everything free of charge, almost.  It’s not what 
I’m used to in the pharmaceutical industry, but we invest 
heavily in those products and as a result of that, some of 
that we can at least transfer to some of the other regions 
and the ideas.   

 We also have the example that we developed something in one 
of our regions where the customers then said, I’d like to 
launch it in other regions.  Okay, then they have the way of 
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doing that, but it’s usually fixed to a certain region unless 
it’s a global account, of course.   

MALE VOICE 10:  Yeah, I have one question, Randy.  When I look at 
growth rate for gelatin that you talk about in the two to 
four percent range, how much of that would be price and how 
much would be volume, number one.  And number two, can you 
talk about the various end-markets for gelatin and what the 
growth rate might be for each end market.   

MR. STUEWE:  Why don’t you talk about the growth rate in pharma or 
food?  

MR. NOORDERMEER:  So when we said two to four percent, we refer to 
volume because the value could differ based on raw material 
costs.   Al to of it is around volume, and then difference in 
food versus pharma is that pharma, like everywhere, 
outperforms the population growth in most areas, where food 
is basically following the population growth.  There’s a few 
exception, of course, in areas where people start to develop 
more money.  In china, they have more money to buys candy, 
whereas in India, the confectionary industry is almost zero, 
sot here’s still opportunities in those countries to grow a 
little faster.  On average, food grows with the population 
and pharma grows a little faster.  All right? Thank you.   

MS. MAI NYGAARD:  So ill have the pleasure to introduce you to the 
Peptan world.  So my presentation is going to be around 
Peptan collagen peptide collagens range, and you already 
heard that this is a product that is doing very in our range 
and that we have a lot of growth opportunities within, so I’d 
like to talk to you a little about the global market, what 
are the main drivers behind the growth that we’re seeing at 
the moment.  What kind of products does this ingredient, 
Peptan go into and what are the actually specific health 
benefits.  I hope you’re all excited to hear a little bit 
more about that.  How do we actually create global leadership 
situation in this segment? And what do we see is on the 
horizon next in this industry. 

 So firstly, what is collagen? It is the most abundant protein 
I your body.  It’s kind of the glue that holds everything 
together.  It’s in your skin, keeps your skin nice and firm 
and youthful.  It’s in your bones, it’s in your joint, your 
cartilage, etc.  So it’s a very important protein to keep 
your mobility but also to basically look good and feel god.  
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The collagen in its native form, the way that you have it in 
the body is actually a fiber.  It’s a strong molecule that is 
in a triple helix, and it’s a very big molecule, as well.  So 
what we do to make it into Peptan is actually to make it into 
peptides so they’re digestible, but I’ll come back to that.   

 First, what is Peptan? It’s the globally leading brand in 
collagen peptides today, so what we’re doing here is that 
we’re selling it as a functional ingredient, a bio-active 
ingredient to proprietary supplements, functional food, 
beverages, etc.  We are bagging it with - - so we’re actually 
selling a solution into these industries, and we’ve focused 
on a couple of different areas.  Skin beauty, that was 
regional application for collagen coming out of Japan, maybe 
the women know that.  Also, collagen is known for anti-aging 
creams, etc.  But we actually use it as beauty from within, 
digestible, nutritional cosmetics.  We also have a huge 
opportunity in healthy aging, I’ll come back to that, an in 
joint a bone health.  It’s also used very widely in sports 
nutrition.  It’s protein.  It is also a protein with very 
specific benefits for sports people.   

 So which markets are we in? This is a big overview taken from 
- -.  The biggest market today is within dietary supplements, 
but there are also markets like sports nutrition, which is 
huge, protein enrichment and also weigh management markets, 
so basically, our customers operate in these different 
markets.  So, some of the drivers that makes these markets 
really interesting to be in is the aging population, the 
growing middle class and that most of us would like to just 
live healthy and active lifestyles.  We want to look after 
ourselves as well.  If you look at our customer’s customer, 
so the consumer, so basically you and I, as well, well we’re 
getting more and more aware of our health and how important 
nutrition is about, what you eat is really going to affect 
how you feel and consumer toady are also interested in coming 
back to more natural products, more back to basic.  They’re 
looking for convenience, something that is easy to go, so 
formats, which format you package your active ingredient into 
is important.  SO these are some of the trends that are 
driving the trends, aging global populations, the fact that 
people are prepared to look after themselves and this general 
interest in health and wellness and we have kind of soft 
trains that are a little bit more fashion-driven, if you like 
because nutrition is actually quite fashionable.  The U.S. is 
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quite a leading market, but collagen is considered a super 
food.  There’s the paleo diet.  I’ll come back to that for a 
second.  Protein enrichment is a huge trend.  It has been for 
a few years and it’s still growing and the beauty from 
within, as well, the fact that you can actually improve your 
skins and your looks by what you eat.  So one trend that I 
decided to just highlight, I think if some of you are into 
nutrition, maybe paleo diet is not that unfamiliar to you.  
Paleo is more a less a diet that originated here.  You’re 
eating more like your ancestors.  One of the main things is 
this diet is things like bone broth.  You’re basically like 
cooking a soup, really long term, like 10, 12 hours or more, 
with the bones and it’s the same principle with the gelatin 
and the chicken.  What you get out is gelatin and collagen, 
so basically collagen is a key component, and the bone broth 
has actually helped decrease the popularity of collagen as a 
n actual ingredients because not everyone’s got time to make 
a soup for 12 hours, so instead, they would maybe just go and 
buy a product like for example, insta-broth is a peptide 
product in the market here in the U.S..  Basically you just 
add then your collagen component in a quick and easy way.  
There’s a lot of celebrity endorsement in this, like Kobe 
Bryant, and the team, basketball player that kept them active 
for longer was one of their secrets, and you also have a lot 
of celebrities saying it makes them feel good and look good.   

 So, what about the market today? Well I brought with me some 
data from Market and Markets Industry Report.  Basically, 
that indicates that the value of this market is about $600 
million and it’s going to exceed $820 million by 2019, and I 
think there are different market reports, but the general 
consensus is this market is growing six to seven percent year 
on year at the moment, so that’s what we’ve been seeing in 
recent years.  North America is estimated to be the biggest 
market today, which is interesting because maybe four or five 
years before today, it would be Japan, so it’s actually 
shifted a lot from the share toward western markets.  So the 
biggest part of the market today, you will find in dietary 
supplements, but we do see a move toward functional food and 
beverage.  That’s a natural development toward taking 
supplements, but maybe later consumers prefer to integrate it 
into their actual food and beverage items. 

 So another way to look at the market is to look at the launch 
activity.  How many new final products, our customers 
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products are being launched in the market.  One of the 
databases use for this, you can look at Mintel, but there’s 
also Innova [phonetic] Data Insights, and they try to give a 
snapshot, so it’s not a total number of products throughout 
the world, because there would be more, but it gives you a 
pretty good idea about the trend, so you see here that 
there’s been a very solid growing trend here in the number of 
product launches with collagen as the active ingredient.  We 
see this trend continuing because collagen is still 
increasing in popularity, and also the product positioning, 
the actual health benefits of the product differs a lot from 
one region to another, so we have an opportunity to actually 
bring new application into market and new positions.  I’ll 
explain a little bit more about that later.   

 So, also the kind of products are quite from different 
segments of the market because collagen peptides are very 
versatile both in terms of ease of use but also in terms of 
the benefits that it offers, so today we have it in 
functional food and beverage, dietary supplements.  Even 
clinical nutrition is an area that’s growing and also more 
general health and wellness products, like bars, et cetera.  
What is, you know, in all these images here many more 
ingredients, many more products can be shown, but here 
collagen peptides are used a s they key active ingredient.  I 
also brought a couple of example with me today of co-branded 
products that maybe if you like, please come and have a look 
later.    

 But back to the beginning.  What is Peptan and how do we 
actually make this product? Peptan is a bioactive collagen 
peptides and they are made basically from different raw 
mater, like fish skins, porcine or bovine hides and we take 
them through very specific process.  They are a hydrolyzed 
form, I’ll explain in a minute, which makes them digestible, 
different from gelatin, in terms of the bioavailability of 
the product, because they have smaller peptides.  It’s 100 
percent in house production.  We’re making Peptan today in 
France and Brazil, and we’re looking at further expanding our 
production capacity, and we offer the biggest range on the 
market, so we have three different raw mats, we have 
different powder, grades, et cetera, so we always have a 
formula or grade that fits the customers’ need. 

 So we play a little video.  You will see how, what we 
actually, so here, what you see here is the native collagen, 
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like it is in the raw meat or in the human body.  First we 
denature it into single strand of collagens, which are then 
enzymatically by a natural process cut into smaller peptides, 
using a very particular proprietary process to make sure that 
you have optimum bioactivities of these little bioactive 
peptides.  They are very different than other proteins.  You 
may know a whey protein isolate or something, but these have 
a very different amino acid combination, and they have a very 
different effect on the body.  You also make it into a very 
easy to use white powder, so I will actually quickly show you 
how it works.  Once it’s been spray dried, it comes out white 
and in glomerated form, which is instantly soluble.  What 
I’ve done here just to take a glass of water, and I’m adding 
some fish collagen peptides.  I don’t know how many of you 
are using protein powders, but this instantly goes into the 
solutions.  I’ve actually added five grams now, which is a 
very high dosage for this amount of liquid and what you will 
see in a minute, there will just be a bit of air bubbles, it 
will come up as a transparent solution.   

 So, coming back to that, aside from having a great product of 
a great quality, what is it that sets Peptan apart from 
competition? Well, we have like a value added solution, so 
it’s basically a holistic health ingredient with a lot of 
benefits, but what we offer our customers is the science 
behind, we’ll talk about that, clinical studies, so they have 
proof of efficacy.  We have innovation, which was explained 
as well by Sandor, so we work with our customers, new product 
format, new ideas.  We also help them with the actual product 
formulations.  We give them concept recipes, so we say how 
can I make a new joint health product? We give them ideas.  
And we also back it with a very strong brand that we have 
been building over the past few years, so we’re helping them 
with their marketing campaign, educating the market, what is 
collagen, helping them with their marketing campaigns as 
well.  Also, part of the Rousselot heritage is quality and 
safety, so we have traceability in quality, so our customers 
trust us that this is really an ingredient that they can use 
in their products.   

 I’ve already said it’s suitable for all applications.  You 
see here now it comes up actually transparent and it’s fully 
dissolved in the liquid.  You have some samples in front of 
you yourself, some Peptan samples.  You can try, great, 
already in the front row here.  Those are flavored, so they 
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are other ingredients.  It’s fish collagen with some peach 
flavor.  It’s neutral, highly soluble, but it’s also 
formulated stream, because it’s quite stable and you can use 
it across beverages, nutritional bars, confectionary, et 
cetera.  It’s also easy to use in tablet and capsules. 

 So I said science.  I love to talk about science, but I think 
today is not the time and the place, but I’d like you to at 
least get the idea that the way that we work with Peptan, 
we’re using almost like a pharmaceutical approach.  When you 
talk about nutraceutical or studies, you make us smaller, but 
we basically take the same kind of stringency and the 
science.  We look at cell studies, called in vitro studies.  
Then we go to in vivo studies, animal studies, if necessary, 
and then in clinical trials in humans, so that would be 
placebo controlled, double blinded following all the high 
level pharma rules for doing good science and by that we 
build scientific facts that we share with our customers.  
It’s important also because regulatory health claims made on 
final products needs to be bagged.  It’s a very important 
part of the service we give to customers.   

 I promised that I would talk about the specific benefits, and 
I’m a little bit aware that time is running, but one of the 
exciting opportunities that that we’ve got aging population, 
and the reality is that collagen, whether we like it or not 
actually slows in your body so your body’s natural ability to 
produce collagen starts slowing already from the age of 30.  
It’s a pretty scary thought.  The idea here is that by 
supplementing with collagen peptides, you can actually 
maintain a better level of collagen, and that would mean 
several benefits.  First of all, it’s one active ingredient 
that has multiple benefits around mobility.  It can help and 
promote healthy and stronger bones.  It can promote healthy 
and flexible joint by supporting your cartilage, and as a 
pure protein, it also helps you maintain mass and strength, 
so these are all mobility related benefits.  It’s very unique 
that you can take one product, like Peptan, and you can 
actually boost your mobility.   

 So not, going into details, but bones are made up on 
minerals, but the minerals are deposited on a collagen 
framework.  When you talk about healthy bones, you need the 
collagen framework on which the minerals are deposited so a 
perfect supplement for healthy bones shouldn’t just be 
calcium or vitamin, it should be collagen, calcium and 
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vitamin and we have clinical studies showing the effect and 
different scientific studies showing the effect of Peptan and 
bone health.  Another very interesting area is joints.  
Collagen as an active ingredient is growing rapidly in joint 
healthy supplements.  It’s basically completing with things 
like glucosamine and we have very strong evidence that Peptan 
can actually improve joint health by regenerating and 
stimulating the cartilage production and we also have 
clinical studies showing if you have a problem with your knee 
joint for example, if you take Peptan on a daily basis, over 
time the problems will alleviate and symptoms will alleviate, 
so things like better joint comfort, flexibly and function.  
These are important data and they are published in scientific 
journals.   

 Sports and fitness nutrition.  I’m sure a lot of you go to 
the gym and you do some sports and exercise and you know that 
it’s important to eat right.  Sandor has his protein bar at 
the top of the mountain and we are also seeing a lot of 
demand for Peptan covering this trend as a protein source but 
also as a specific benefit protecting joints and ligaments 
for high impact sports.  It worked as a protein source, for 
your muscle regeneration recovery, but also specifically to 
protect your connective tissues, so this is a very 
interesting application as well.   

 And finally beauty so of course I think most women care about 
that, but also more and more men.  Collagen is really 
important for beauty.  It’s really, if you look here at your 
skin, it’s the structure.  It a collagen framework that help 
keep the skin firm and youthful but also traps the moisture, 
elasticity, and when we get older, our skin starts to slow 
down and we start to get wrinkles, dehydration, all the 
things that are not so fun.  We have clinical studies showing 
that if you take Peptan on a daily basis, you can actually 
help reverse this aging process by stimulating these cells to 
produce more collagen, and we have really good clinical 
studies.  We have three different clinical studies published 
again, and they basically show improvement in skin moisture, 
improvement in skin smoothness, reduction in wrinkles and it 
shows that it really works from the inside, really 
interesting.  So you can combine it with your topical 
applications.   

 So that was kind of the general overview of what we do.  We 
still have a lot more opportunity in the markets.  It’s a 
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very exciting market.  Different areas of the world and 
different growth faces.  Different areas of the world have 
different focus on how they use the collagen.  For example, 
Japan is very beauty oriented, but we can still build a 
healthy aging market there and for example here in the U.S.  
you have more protein, general wellness, sports nutrition 
orientation, and here’s an opportunity for example to build 
more in a nutra-cosmetic market, but what we see overall is 
we still see a lot of skill for growth, both because of the 
lack of style, the turned I talked about, but also because we 
have a trusted ingredient that is safe and natural and the 
kind of fits some of these mega trends.  We see also this 
move from supplements toward food and beverage, it seems more 
and more mainstream to take collagen.  And for sure, one of 
the areas that we are investing a lot in is this mobility, 
muscular skeletal health because we think that aging 
populations will really be prepared to look after themselves, 
and collagen is perfectly positioned as an ingredient to help 
you stay mobile and active as you get older.   

 That’s basically it.  We believe in partnerships.  We talked 
about customer intimacy, so the way we work with our 
customers is really through these key benefits and services, 
which was also touched upon by Jos and Sander, and rely a lot 
on our expertise center to support us on the innovation and 
science to move further.  So if you like to have more 
information as well, we are always trying to be present in 
the market with our customers.  We’re active on social media.  
We have co-branded customers.  We have a very nice petan.com 
website, so I wanted to include this and say these are 
examples of videos on YouTube for things that these are 
examples we have done around the world in the last six to 12 
months.   

 With that, I’m happy to take any questions.  Thank you. 

MALE VOICE 11:  At the start of the Rousselot presentation, you 
guys provided data on market share.  - - collagen market, do 
you have data on roughly what your market share is and what 
it has been in recent years? 

MS. NYGAARD:  I’m not sure there’s any publically available 
information I can share within this segment.   

MR. NOORDERMEER:  - - it’s really poor quality and honestly we 
don’t know exactly because the gelatin market is pretty well 
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established and we have a lot of information.  The collagen 
market is more difficult to figure it out.  So we guestimate 
it’s probably about the same share as we would have in 
gelatin, but I think we’re growing faster than the market, 
but we simply don’t know.   

MR. STUEWE:  Today, it’s a five, six percent mix of our production 
today, and it’s rapidly growing.  As you can see by Mai, she 
said 600 innovations or customer requests last year or 
products rolled out.  We’re out of capacity.  This is a 
product that really fascinating to me and we need to sit, as 
a board and as a management team, we need to figure out, is 
it trend or is it fact? It looks like it’s going to continue.  
What’s good about the product is in our manufacturing 
facility now, we only make it today in Amparo and Angouleme, 
so at the end of the day, it helps us balance, once again 
that supply chain production instead of the second bloom or 
the third bloom or cut of the product.  It’s got some 
interesting applications.  It’s not something you can go out 
and sell if you say 26 percent of 400,000 tons.  We’re not 
good enough to go out and sell 50,000 tons of it tomorrow.  
There isn’t a market, but we’re going to go, I think it has 
some supply chain advantages.  Obviously the health benefits 
are just mind numbing right now and it’s continuing to grow 
rapidly around the world.   

MALE VOICE 12:  So many just dovetailing on that, Randy, just 
trying to really size how big is this business within 
Rousselot itself and food ingredients in total, you just said 
five to six percent of your product, I’m assuming Rousselot 
production, so we’re talking something like a $30 million 
business today? I’m just trying to understand. 

MR. STUEWE:  Well, probably 25,000 tons of it is made in the world 
today.  It’s a very, very high priced.  Jos, you want to try 
to frame it or Sandor or total revenue opportunity in the 
world today.  We just don’t know.   

MR. NOORDERMEER:  The problem is our business is too much about 
volume, so the five, six percent is probably about right.  
That’s about right.  It’s just outgrowing gelatin right now.   

MR. VERVOOT:  It has a higher value, so a kilo of Peptan has a 
higher value than a kilo of gelatin.   
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MR. NOORDERMEER:  So probably from a value perspective, I would 
say seven, eight percent versus five, six percent in volume, 
give or take.   

MR. VERVOOT:  Yeah. 

MALE VOICE 13:  How valuable is the brand Peptan? Because your 
competitors will be able to make peptides, right? If I 
understand this correctly or am following? 

MR. STUEWE:  Take a shot at it.   

MR. VERVOOT:  I think Mai is the best one to answer that. 

MS. NYGAARD:  Well, it’s very difficult for me to put a dollar 
value on the brand, but we really see that our customers now 
seek us out compared to competition because they can do co-
branding with us.  That means they put the Peptan logo on the 
final product and they see a big value in doing that.  The 
brand has recognition both in B to B and more and more on B 
to C level, so it’s used as a differentiator and the 
differentiator is the science, the safety, the traceability, 
the quality, but also the fact that we are helping our 
customers educate and build their market, so I was just going 
to show you maybe an example.  For example, we develop 
marketing material, like little leaflet books for our 
customers so they can go and tell their retailers and 
customers what is collagen.  Okay? So we are one step ahead 
of competition.  I mean, we have competition in this field, 
but aside from maybe one competitor who is an added value 
solution, the others are more follower and they are not 
offering the same total solution as we have.  The markup in 
these supplements in general is quite high.  It’s not as 
competitive, not as price driven, the end market, so for them 
to have a partner that they can trust and that can keep them, 
help them build their brand is very important, so our brand 
has definitely value.  I’m not sure I can get- 

MR. STUEWE:  That’s fair, but I also don’t think you’ll see us in 
GNC anytime soon.  We’re not going to roll out a retail 
strategy.  I want to put that to bed.  Always branding and 
defining branding within commodity ingredient businesses is 
very difficult.  Hopefully you become the supplier of choice, 
the innovator of final and last resort for them.  This is, I 
wanted to showcase the product today because of the rapid 
growth we’ve seen in this product over the last three to five 
years.  It’s just something that as you see us talk on future 
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earnings calls, I wouldn’t be surprised to say we are in 
process of trying to expand production, broaden our 
portfolio, trying to you, know as I said, what’s key in the 
business is you’ve got to be where the raw material is, 
you’ve got to be where the customers are.  Yes, it’s dry 
product, you can move it around the world, but if we said 
today in our supply chain of making fish peptin in Angouleme, 
France, we don’t exactly make a lot of fish in France.  The 
fish are coming from other parts of the world being 
transported to France, being transformed in France and being 
sold around the world.  The French production of peptin F 
today is something that gives a branded value or a perception 
that it’s better made in France. 

 All right, so let’s move forward, as part of the process 
today, and staying on time and in the spirit of it, we wanted 
to feature the food segments.  As I said, it’s a billion 
dollar food company very much dominated in our segment 
reporting by Rousselot.  The second piece, if you look at the 
food segment per say, you’ve got Rousselot, you’ve got our 
Sonac edible fat business.  You then have our CTH casings 
business, our hep ac business, which is our crude hep 
business.  One of the byproducts of making bone for the 
gelatin business and the peptide business is also the bone 
ash business.  We’re the largest producer of bone ash for the 
China ingredients.  We operate an ingredient business for the 
bone china business in Stoke on Trent, England, today and 
every I believe every place setting of bone china in the 
White House was made with our ingredients, so I think that’s 
a good thing.  We should be getting to make some new stuff 
with a bit on it shortly for Donald, at least somewhere here.  
As part of it, as we talk about the food ingredients segment, 
Rousselot is the big dog in that segment.  The second piece 
is the Sonac, edible fat business, so as John Muse and I will 
move to our global business update after we get done with 
Gert’s presentation, if we look at that food segment, we can 
pretty much say that 85, 90 percent of it is driven, the 
earnings are driven off of these two business units, so we 
thought it was important to kind of focus a little bit on the 
second piece here, let Gert talk to you about it.  We’ve seen 
some price movements in edible fats where we’re selling 
ingredients, we’re selling functional proteins, so you’ll 
once again see a whole portfolio of different ingredients 
that are again marketed within the food segment here, so 
Gert? 
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MR. GERT MULDERIJ:  I’ve got two items today.  One is about fast 
and proteins, the functions of proteins and that’s more or 
less overall what Darling is doing, and also here the food 
grade fast is a nice example that actually we can pick up a 
lot of material from the slaughterhouses and in the end make, 
from every piece that we pick up, the best possible value.   

 Food grade fats is an activity which actually is one of the 
exceptions where we really touch the retailer.  Laru is a 
well-known German brand.  It’s not available in the U.S. but 
if you were to go to the supermarkets in Germany, we have a 
penetration of about 80 percent of the supermarkets.  All 
German consumers have seen in the supermarkets because it has 
been there for forever.  It’s a very traditional brand.  It’s 
a very traditional product.  Actually, we thought even that, 
what is the future of that product, and what you see is that.  
Actually, if you look at the trend of how food is perceived, 
people want to go back to paleo or the real taste of things.  
All of a sudden this whole position of Laru, we were able to 
change it and it’s a growing business again.   

 So we have all over Europe some of the facilities in which we 
make food grade fats.  This is a map, maybe not too clear, 
but it’s Germany.  The center of it this is Holland and 
Belgium.  That’s where the activity at this moment takes 
place.  Here, we get the food grade fat out of the factories 
and a big chunk of that is actually driven into the market 
by, here in the center we have Laru who brings it to the 
market.  We are talking about lard, tallow, poultry oil, all 
fit for human consumption.  Very important.  It has to do 
with quality.  Actually, all animals that are consumed are 
fit for human consumption and the way you treat the materials 
that you take out of the slaughterhouse makes it fit for 
human consumption.  In this case, this is what we do.   

 In Laru, we have three pillars on which we work.  We have the 
business-to-business units.  Here is one of our brand names 
that we feature in Belgium.  In Belgium, the French fries 
were actually invented in Belgium.  They’re not French, but 
in the French-speaking part of Belgium during World War II, 
they found out this frying of potatoes and people were 
speaking French, so it was the French fries were invented 
there.  Still, this is a great market in Belgium where most 
of the French fries are baked in the tallow coming from our 
factories.  We have an absolute leading position in the 
Belgian market.  Then also, these kind of units go to 
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Unilever to - -, to their Cup o’ Soups, food products, and we 
also then work with the bigger companies.    

 Then from our own brand, we have Laru, as a wrap, and this is 
the most common wrap that we sell into the German 
supermarkets, Austria, also in Poland.  So actually here, you 
are able to bring the food grade fats close to the value of 
butter or margarine, and it’s in the same alley in the 
supermarkets, you can find these products.   

 We have some specialties.  We have the German Schmalz.  
Actually, it’s the fat, the lard combined with some of the, 
how do you call it? It’s the cracklings.  So, they mix it up 
and they eat it when it’s winter and they do skiing.  It’s a 
very, very traditional market.  Here for the Oktoberfest last 
year we launched the Oktoberfest Schmalz and we were selling 
of this product about 80,000 in the first year and next year 
we think to arrive at 200,000 of these pieces, so actually 
people get the fat in the bowl and they keep it for the 
Oktoberfest to drink the beer afterwards.  I know it’s funny, 
but it’s happening.  This is very, actually if you look in 
the whole portfolio, we are really touching up to the 
consumer market, which makes it interesting.  As I said, 
traditional markets, Germany, Austria, of course, during the 
Oktoberfest, this is big party time.  French fries in Belgium 
and we are expanding very rapidly at the moment in the United 
Kingdom.  There they use it for the fish and chips, pork pie, 
all traditional products, and we continue there the 
expansion.  We have actually, the main competition, which you 
see in this photo that we have is from the local butchers or 
local small meat shops who can also make some of these fats, 
but in the industrial really being able to serve large 
quantities to the supermarkets, that is Laru.   

 Here is the map of Europe, the points where we think we can 
still expand our business.  Mainly here in the UK we are 
making a lot of progress, but also in the north in the 
Scandinavian countries and also here to the east, we see a 
lot of opportunities, and we even have a look at China, but 
we’re working on it and getting in to really expand it.   

 We see trends which help us to market these products as a 
change in attitude toward the saturated fats.  It really is a 
trend that the taste is coming back again.  The palm oil in 
Europe, it’s a really European thing, I guess.  There’s a lot 
of resistance against it.  People want to go back to 
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traditional tastes and kitchen, and also the same with the 
soup and the broths that you see here.  There’s a trend in 
using more of the traditional fat.  This gives huge 
opportunities for us to grow, so in Germany we have a very 
strong market position.  Everywhere in Europe, the German 
dripping, as they call it, a typical UK term, is seen as a 
quality image.  We are building on volume to get more 
products through our factory and also expand our factory.  
Also, things of the Darling network for the exports, so we 
have strong expectations to grow this business, and if you 
look at pricing, of course, the smaller you have the package, 
the more higher the margin, the added value and we think we 
can really make it into a European brand that has a lot of 
opportunities.   

 So far for the fat business it’s not a very complicated 
business, but it’s a proof that we can give a place of 
everything we pick up and also the food grade products.  We 
can place it somewhere where the market gives the highest 
value.   

 Next thing, it’s also very exciting.  We talk a lot about 
proteins already today, but we have, in a lot of our 
factories, proteins, which can bring functionality, and in 
this moment already, Darling holds the leading position in 
the functional proteins.  You see that it is a mainly a 
European phenomenon in which countries are able to process 
proteins in a way that they bring functionality because 
there’s two ways of selling proteins.  If you would look at 
us as being a commodity player, you simply look at the market 
for proteins.  Soy protein is the leading market if you have 
the CBOT and you know what’s happening, then the Jacobsen, 
then you know about what you will make on the price.  And if 
that price goes up or down, you are in a position that you 
can only follow the market.  But, if you turn this protein 
into a functionality and bring this functionality to the 
market, there’s a lot more money to make, and that’s what 
we’re trying to do.  Every time we discover a functionality, 
we try to bring it to the market with this functionality and 
get added value out of it.   

 Here’s all the locations where we produce it, so functional 
proteins can come either from the gelatin activity.  It can 
come from the fat melting activity, it can come from our 
blood activity, so we have in Sonac several factories 
delivery some of the proteins, but also from the gelatin.  
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For example, we take some of the low bloom products, put it 
in the same basket and go to the market, and the market, 
which is growing for us and also accessible is the meat 
market, so our functional proteins at this moment are going 
for most of the time into the functional meat market.   

 What are we selling? We’re not selling a protein, we are 
selling and emulsifying capacity and protein enrichment, 
texture improvement, low fat, low car, sodium reduction, 
quality improvement, improvement processing, water retention, 
juiciness.  So we’re not talking about a protein.  We’re 
talking about a functionality, and that makes it exciting, 
and that brings the value.  For example, processed meat 
markets.  Here we have a lot of products that gives and extra 
to this market, and this market is rapidly growing and we can 
deliver some of the functionalities that the producers in 
these markets need to optimize their yield ad the 
profitability.  Also important is that if you look at 
customer service, people don’t want any artificial 
ingredients into their products, so we can supply, if you 
produce a beef product, we can supply the beef protein, the 
porcine in the porcine, chicken in chicken.  Next to that, 
people want the natural ingredients in it.  It’s also the 
case that in religious cases that you want to have chicken 
into the chicken and not mixed into beef or porcine with 
beef, et cetera, so the single ingredient and to work this 
into the product that needs this, this is for us very 
important, and also for the value of the customer.   

 It’s a European thing that clean labeling also comes in.  
Clean labeling with these kind of ingredients is more easy 
for the producer.  These meat markets are growing, especially 
Asia for us is very interesting.  South America, we are 
having big time products for these markets are still growing, 
and I think there’s a lot of potential there.  The growth is 
mainly in the emerging markets.  You see a lot of meat 
processors.  To be honest, a lot of it today is also going 
into cheaper sausage, cheaper ham, cheaper products that are 
actually growing very rapidly at this point in time.  Russia 
was a great market.  It’s becoming more difficult, but in 
China there’s a great market, South America is a great market 
for these type of products.   

 In the future I think we will also work more on protein 
blends.  We have a very broad portfolio and it’s thanks to 
all the factories that bring some of the protein to the 
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table.  We have concentrated to have a focused on this 
development in functional, Sonac functional proteins, and 
this company, I think, in the coming years, will develop a 
lot of applications for bringing higher value to these 
proteins.   

 In addition to that, we see that the functionalities that we 
can bring to the table can also be used in other markets.  If 
you look at pet food for example, a fast-growing market.  The 
humanification of pet food is going to help us to do also in 
these markets nice things with our proteins.  Nutraceutical 
markets, also there we find a lot of examples.  Already, of 
course, the Peptan, but from the other proteins that we have, 
we can develop nice products, immune boost products out of 
our blood activities, the white blood cells, they carry a lot 
of goodies for boosting your immune system, and that will 
help us in the future also there to grow.   

 So looking at functional proteins, we are positioned on a 
mountain of opportunities, and I think in the coming years, 
this will help us to be innovative and also help us to 
increase the return on investment.  Thank you very much.   

MR. STUEWE:  Thanks, Gert.  Questions? Comments? Okay, well let’s 
transition here to kind of the global business update.  First 
off, I want to thank the Rousselot team for their 
presentations today.  Part of this to me was to once again 
continue to be more and more transparent, teach you what’s 
underneath the segments.  We try to protect our competitive 
position so we don’t do a lot of talking about it being 
number one, but I think today you can see we’re got a clear 
leadership position in many of these businesses.  The global 
supply chains that we’ve built are second to no one.  They’re 
very difficult to replicate and they’re going to give us a 
lot of opportunity to grow.  So, that was kind of wanting to 
highlight the food segment for you today.   

 As we go forward here, I want to step forward here and 
introduce some people who will join me here in helping to 
answer the rest of the questions.  I’m looking around the 
room and we have John Muse, our CFO that’s in the back of the 
room.  As you know, John will be hopefully retiring this 
year.  We are in an active search for John’s replacement.  
He’s been my partner for 14 years in building the company.  
We’ve got Dirk Kloosterboer, our Chief Operating Officer.  He 
runs all of our international operations.  Jim Long, who runs 
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the Canadian operations, Rick Elrod that runs the USA 
rendering business, John Bullock, my partner in crime and 
Chief Strategy Officer and also runs our specialty business, 
Brad Philips, our treasurer that helps us here in finding the 
money to do things.  This group will help me answer any 
questions.   

 As far as we move forward, it’s always a little bit of an 
awkward time when you do an analyst day when you’re between 
earnings releases here.  Second quarter, I think you guys got 
to look at some pretty strong performances around the world.  
We continue to live in a world of incredibly volatility, 
whether crude oil is $40 or $50 a barrel, you know.  The Euro 
is semi-stable but moves up and down here and now we’re 
seeing some of the largest grain crops in the world are the 
supply side of inputs out there that we’ve ever seen in the 
history of the planet.  As we navigate toward third quarter 
here, we’ve seen a little bit of a softening of demand around 
the world, and that’s pretty traditional when you start to 
see this type of supply push that’s happening in our 
different areas.  If you break our feed segment out, fats 
have moved down a little bit.  Proteins are stable but moving 
down in different regions as they anticipate larger crops.  
On the fuel side, we continue to see incredible demand, 
whether it’s in Europe or in the USA for fats and oils to go 
into biofuels.  Diamond Green Diesel is up and running, wide 
open and replacement margins aren’t hard to calculate there.  
We’ve taught you how to back into those.  They’re running in 
the above the dollar a gallon margin there, so pressure in 
our fats is being offset by the counter-cyclical hedge in 
Diamond Green Diesel. 

 The food segment, always in the third quarter you typically 
see the world kind of back off just a little bit, but it 
tends to pick up after the third quarter for us.  Overall, we 
anticipate a little bit of softening that’s very transparent 
out there given the trade publications, but the business 
remains very, very strong and healthy.   

 With that, I’ll open it up.  John Muse, you want to come up 
and join me? John Bullock, you want to come up in case 
there’re any questions on renewable fuels? Give them a 
minute.  They’re kind of old, so it’ll take them a minute to 
join me.  They need more Peptan, exactly.  Twinkle toes, 
there you go.   
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FEMALE VOICE 4:  It sounds like you have tremendous growth 
opportunities today.  How much cap ex do you need to invest 
in that business specifically over the next few years and 
should we see a ramp there as you build more capacity.   

MR. STUEWE:  I think we also try to answer the question in two 
ways.  Number one, John and I always give two different 
numbers, and we get in trouble with Jeff Gates and he’ll 
point this out shortly afterwards, but number one, we always 
give a maintenance cap ex number of 175 to 185, and that’s a 
combination of environmental, safety, replacement capital 
that’s just required in this business and that ranges across 
all segments, food, fuel and feed.  Then you get to the point 
of building additional plants.  We’ve built six plants in the 
last year and a half.  It’s been an amazing task by the team.  
We’ve got a new plant now under construction in Meiring, 
Germany, and a new plant in Dunderloo [phonetic], Belgium 
that’s going under construction and we’re contemplating 
several more new plants around the world.  In our footprint 
now, we, I think a couple years ago I made the statement to 
the shareholders and I said we can see what no one else can 
see.  I still stand by that statement today.  We’re seeing 
where in the supply chain of the meat production system there 
needs to be assets built that improve their productivity, so 
that’s what you’re seeing us do, so part of the answer is 
that 175 to 185.  John, we’re going to say what for this 
year? 

MR. JOHN MUSE:  235.   

MR. STUEWE:  235.  Two new rendering plants just started up.  One 
Rick just started up in Pocahontas, Arkansas.  It’s a 
wonderful place to visit if you can ever find it, and one in 
Winesburg, Ohio.  Those are the first two rendering plants 
built here in the last many years in the United States.  They 
were co-located on new plants or processor’s properties, so 
it’s kind of a new venture for us.  They are both up at 
capacity now and running and contributing.   

 So with that, you have two things, you have the 175 to 185 
and then you have just the physical amount that we can 
actually build.  I think going forward next year, you’ll see 
a capital that’s maybe a little less than that, at least 
right now in our world. 

 Yeah, Adam? 
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MR. ADAM:  So maybe a high-level question first and then a follow 
up one.  In the introduction, Randy, you talked about Darling 
being a unique, one-stop for slaughterhouses and that was 
part of the original thinking of buying the - - ingredient 
business, getting further downstream, value-added food 
ingredient that dovetail nicely with rendering in different 
geographies.  Have you actually seen any real business wins 
that take advantage of that whole platform offering, or are 
you in discussion with different meat processors for the 
opportunity to provide a much larger range of service and 
source a larger range of raw materials? Is that going to take 
place? 

MR. STUEWE:  Yeah, I think, and I failed to introduce someone in 
the room, Jan van der Velden, that runs all of our European 
and international rendering operations for Derek, and we’ve 
been successful with Jan’s help and Rick’s help of going into 
slaughterhouses.  I think if you follow, Adam, the meat, 
you’re seeing several new poultry plants, new pork plants 
being built.  We went in with the full package offer this 
year and said we’ll take you casings.  We’ll take your blood.  
We’ll take your bones.  We’ll take your guts, and oh by the 
way, if you don’t give us it all, we’re not taking any of it.  
It’s kind of a new way to us all, and yeah, it did work.  So 
we’ve been successful.  I don’t know if you can call it 
incredibly measurable yet, but we do have the full package to 
offer people where we’re finding ourselves closer to a 
consolidating meat industry, whether it’s in Germany, whether 
it’s in South America, whether it’s in the U.S. now. 

MR. ADAM:  Okay, and then the shorter-term question, just on the 
market dynamics more on the rendering side of the business, 
have you been surprised at the pricing outlook, intentionally 
in yellow grease, in cooking oil, biodiesel demand should be 
very robust in the U.S., given the RFS.  Oil complex hasn’t 
actually been that weak, so talk about the fat market 
dynamics here in the U.S. 

MR. JOHN BULLOCK:  Yeah, I don’t think there’s any doubt that 
we’re seeing the impact of biofuel demand, not only in the 
United States, but around the world, and if you look at where 
the price of corn is today, you know, into the feed channels, 
we’re fairly high priced, yet we see extremely robust demand 
coming from the biofuels segment, so there’s absolutely no 
doubt about it, it’s a key demand factor around the world.   
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MALE VOICE 14:  I’ve got two questions.  You know, a couple years 
ago you kind of laid out how much incremental EBDA from the 
cap ex standing.  As you look at it now, how are your 
opportunities either being confirmed, increased, decreased, 
and where do you see the incremental EBDA opportunities 
relative to where you saw it two years ago? That’s my first 
question.  My second question is, on the Rousselot business, 
you kind of kept saying, hey, supply, supply, supplies 
matter, availability of supplies.  You know, from a high 
level, we see a lot, we’re basically swimming in hogs in the 
U.S.  We have a lot of cattle expansion going on, so to me, 
it seems your supply expectations for the next two years for 
Rousselot seems to be better than it’s been in years.  Is 
that going to come through in the earnings over the next 
couple years? How do we see that? Those are my two starters. 

MR. STUEWE:  No, I think from a capital deployment, I think 
there’s slides in our investor presentation that lay out the 
vision still of 16, 17, 18.  I don’t think anything’s changed 
out there from our view.  I think you would see us less 
focused on M&A and more focused on organic exemption around 
the world than maybe I thought a couple years ago.  I think 
that’s coming home now.  Relative to the availability of raw 
materials for Rousselot globally, you’ve got to think 
globally, because I’m going to give you the offset to it.  I 
think it was beating up our commodities guys where the other 
day because they attended and Informa show or conference the 
other day in Minneapolis, or in Memphis.  Informa didn’t even 
talk about the reduction of hog herd in China.  China has 
lost the entire USA hog herd this year.  We’re in process of 
moving what was pigskin production of gelatin to hide 
production of gelatin.  We’ve got arbitrage between the two, 
so while there’s ample supplies of hogs in the U.S., that 
helps Dubuque, Dubuque’s margins are wonderful.  The bone 
side, Peabody runs bones, so we get a little bit, we can’t 
make a dent into the bone supply in the U.S.  with Peabody, 
but you’re also seeing more and more cattle come back on line 
in South America, making hides more available in China today.  
Pigskin, they’ve been running hard in Europe in the last 
couple of years because of the amount of hogs being 
slaughtered, but we’re at a point in the profitability in the 
producer of hogs in Europe is very challenging, so I think 
you’ll see that start to slow down a little bit.  Remember, 
we shut down a market, Vladimir Putin shut down the Russian 
border for food trade for most of the European countries.  It 
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started backing up lots of raw materials back into Europe and 
allowed a little margin expansion in that business.  
Conversely, Jan would tell you today, with China missing an 
entire USA hog herd now, what are they buying? They’re 
buying, from Jim Long, they’re buying out of our rendering 
bucket in Canada, they’re buying hog heads, freezing them, 
shipping them to China to be de-boned.  We’re seeing it also 
start to happen out of Europe as China continues to look for 
food.   

 Long story short, it’s a very dynamic thing.  Good supply in 
the USA.  Improving supply in South America.  Contracting 
supply in Europe and a major shortage of availability in 
China coming on for the next year. 

MALE VOICE 15:  Can you give us an update on your pet food plants 
in Nebraska and Paducah, please? 

MR. BULLOCK:  Yeah, they’re both up and running.  We’re going 
through some growing pains as we start both of those plants 
up, but at this point in time, demand from the wet pet food 
sector is excellent and seems to be growing, so I think we’re 
very well positioned and we’re looking forward as we get 
those plants online.  They’re both fully operational today.   

MR. STUEWE:  Way in the back? 

MALE VOICE 16:  I’m curious.  You talked about the consolation in 
your suppliers or in the food channel.  Are they emerging as 
potential competitors or are they expanding into your 
business because of that?  

MR. STUEWE:  You know, we get the questions lots and lots, and if 
you look at in the USA, about 60 percent of the 55, 60 
percent that would be are fully integrated people looking to 
move down the chain.  Europe is a little bit less and around 
the world.  There is no movement.  If we would sit there and 
show you raw material production and processing by the 
Darling global system, you would see that we’re up year over 
year again continuing to grow both organically and as meat 
production grows around the world.  There’s not trend out 
there that the integrated guy’s going to move downstream any 
further.  They would all love to, but it starts to compete 
with capital for marketing.  I think our guys and Rick Elrod 
in the USA has been very successful in working with supplier 
now.  And I hate to use the line saying we can do it better, 
but showing them we can create more value for them.  That’s 
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evident in the first two plants that have ever been built in 
the USA on poultry production sites, and so the poultry 
producer actually owns the building we’re in.  We own the 
equipment, the IP, the marketing, the margins.  For them, 
they’re saving freight, but they don’t have the hassles of 
operating that plant, so they’re looking to us as the 
expertise, and we have a back-up system there.  Part of the 
system, whether it’s in Europe or the USA or Canada in 
rendering is plants go up and down.  I mean, an example here, 
I think everybody’s seen is there have been a couple big 
fires recently in the major meat producers out there.  Their 
first call was to us to help them out, so I would tell you 
they’re becoming more reliant on us than less reliant.   

 Other questions? Yep? 

FEMALE VOICE 5:  In terms of acquisitions, I know in the past, the 
last couple years you’ve had some acquisitions, and I just 
want to know what your thoughts are in terms of long terms 
and what your plants or what your criteria is, and then my 
second question is, when I look at your margins compared to 
five years ago, or when I look at return on equities, it came 
down.  What’s your thoughts on it in terms of a long-term 
target? Thank you.   

MR. STUEWE:  I’ll take the M&A question and I’ll give John Muse 
the margin question here, because they came down from him, 
but that’s okay.   

 The M&A question, I mean obviously our focus has been, and 
we’ve been very open about it, de-lever, and to get the 
balance sheet in order, we bought a couple pieces of 
oceanfront property that were one-time opportunities.  
They’ve turned out to be incredible values with incredible 
opportunities, but, and with money as cheap as it was, it was 
easy to not bet the company by taking them on, so at the end 
of the day, those have been integrated.  They’re now growing 
and we’re reinvesting as we say with the food segment.  New 
capacity in Rousselot, additional blood plants in China and 
in Germany, new digester in Germany, or in Belgium, a couple 
new rendering plants, so we continue to grow that base.  Our 
focus this year, as we said, if you remember last year, 15 
was the perfect storm for us in the sense of currencies 
contracting, crude oil collapsing, more and more supply of 
corn prices from moving down that impact some of our 
businesses.  We were still able to pay down debt, 118 
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million.  This year our target, we’ve been very open to 
reduce it another 150.  Then we’re getting near a leverage 
ratio that we’re very comfortable with as we get there.   

 And people say what’s that? Well we’ve openly talked to 
people, three, three-and-a-half times we’ll sit there and 
operate the business.  That puts us back into a situation 
then where as we see things on the M&A front, and we see it 
every day today around the world, that we can then move 
forward with it.  Like I said, I’m finding better value in 
organic and new expansion growth than I am in acquisitive 
growth right now.  I think  as John Bullock has mentioned if 
you start to look at the Darling business model, we’ve got a 
lot of opportunity around the world.  We talk about the low 
carbon fuel standard is going to continue to drive fat 
prices, or at least in the near term as we understand it an 
interpret it.  Carbon in California today is now I think 
around $90 a ton or almost 90 cents a gallon premium for our 
products.  Diamond Green is running at probably near record 
margins right now as you can back into it, so we’ve announced 
we’re going to expand that facility.  We’re doing final 
engineering with Valero and final capital numbers soon to 
come off of that.   

 Then, if you start to look at 2018 forward, when Diamond 
Green comes on we’re going to say as a fully de-levered 
asset, then all of the sudden you start to generate for the 
company another 100, 150 million of cash, if the margins 
hold.  They’ve always got a caveat.  It’s if we believe today 
holds in the future.  Then you’ve got a situation where you 
are pretty much in the driver’s seat of whether you want to 
fully de-lever, put a dividend under it or continue to grow.  
Our vision is to continue to grow and to return money to 
shareholders as it makes sense.  Margin wise, John? 

MR. MUSE:  Well, margin returns, starting in 14, 15 and going into 
16, you saw returns, our European investment on a euro basis, 
the earnings from a Europe standpoint are up each year that 
we’ve owned them.  When you go from an exchange fate of 135 
to 113, that obviously has an impact.  The biggest impact on 
the total business from a return standpoint has been the two 
areas that we’ve identified are our commodity exposure, and 
we’ve always said that, it’s bakery, our bakery business went 
from high 60s earning to the mid-30s when corn went from six 
dollars down to 3.50, and then our used cooking oil business.  
We’ve tried to educate people and understand within our used 
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cooking oil business, every penny of drop in fat prices is 
about $4 to $4.5 million of - -, and we’ve seen those fat 
prices go from the upper 30s down to the low 20s.  Those are 
the two areas.   

 All the rest of the businesses, the earnings are up, so what 
you’re looking at from a return standpoint are two businesses 
that did have commodity exposure and will continue to have 
commodity exposure, but the rest of the businesses, our base 
rendering business in the US, in Canada and in Europe all, 
they’ve all done better, even though we’ve been in a lower 
commodity environment, because our formula pricing has worked 
in that area.   

MALE VOICE 17:  Randy, can you talk about Diamond Green Diesel for 
a minute? What progress you’re making on putting in a working 
capital facility there? How large that might be? Also, an 
update, latest update on what the capital project there is 
going to cost and your latest expectation on extension of the 
tax credit?  

MR. STUEWE:  Well, John and I’ll share this.  I’ll cover the 
revolver facility.  As a lot of you are aware, when Diamond 
Green Diesel was constructed, Valero funded $225 million of 
the debt.  The joint venture borrowed that from Valero.  
Today, that 225 is down to around $85 million in debt.  We 
have gone to Valero and requested a revolver be set up.  Both 
companies prior had been providing a working capital, 50-50 
split, does make sense, so we’ve gone to them.  We’ve 
approached them.  We are in the market today, working with 
banks, to look at that.  There may be some representatives 
here today that are looking at that facility for us today, so 
that is something that we know is the right thing to do.  As 
far as complete refinancing or re-capitalization, that is a 
strategy of Valero that when they look at that business, they 
look at it as a joint venture.  Their philosophy has always 
been funding for a joint venture is paid down and then 
they’ll look at it.  Until that facility is paid down and 
they’re paid off, there won’t be refinancing of that facility 
today, but we are looking at the revolver to help us with 
commodity price changes, especially when we go from 160 
million gallons to 275 million, we need working capital and - 
- because you have way more cars on the track and more 
fluctuating in the revolver.   
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MR. BULLOCK:  I think as far as the other two goes, we continue to 
do the engineering.  Obviously on a plant that’s basically pa 
petro-chemical plant, the engineering phase is always the 
longest part of that thing and it seems like it kind of takes 
them forever to get through it, but it’s an important 
foundation piece, so we continue to work on that.  We’re 
getting close and should have an update for you by the time 
we get to the third quarter call.   

 As far as what we see with the tax credit, I think you know 
there’s some anticipation that Congress will deal with the 
tax credit in the lame duck session of Congress.  Congress is 
always hard to figure out in relationship to what they’re 
doing, but obviously lame duck sessions of Congress are, you 
know, are like Congress on steroids or acid, nobody really 
knows until after the election what they’re going to do and 
what they’re going to try to do.  I think the more important 
point that we’re trying to emphasize is the tax credit is 
really the tail of the green premium dog, right? It’s really 
more what’s happening with RFS-2 and what’s happening with 
the LCFS, because those are the underlying programs that 
create the demand.  If the tax credit’s in effect, it becomes 
part of the green premium.  If it’s not in effect, as long as 
we have those other two programs in place and they’re driving 
demand, they’re market-based programs and we’ll just simply 
see an increase in the premiums associated with those market-
based programs. 

MR. STUEWE:  Okay.  Other questions? Going once? Everybody going 
to take their Peptan now? You believe in it? 

 All right, so seeing no other questions, I want to step 
forward once again and thank the Euro team and Team Rousselot 
and our European colleagues that travelled over here, along 
with the, I see as always when you’re introducing people, you 
miss somebody.  Mike Rath that heads our USA commodities 
group and Caroline that heads up our relations, our media and 
marketing relations out of Paris back there, and we did have 
the honor, but I didn’t want to introduce him, but we’ve got 
my lead director, my chairman of the board, Charles 
Macalusso’s [phonetic] in there making sure that I don’t 
screw up on regulation FD and have to do a press release here 
shortly.  I don’t think we’ll do that, but I’m sure he’ll 
give me a report here recently.   
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 But, I think, once again, we want to thank you for number one 
for believing in Darling, believing in the management team.  
As we go forward, it is a complicated model.  We continue to 
try to teach you what we bring to the market in the food, 
fuel and feed segments.  We have something, the good news is 
we have something no one else has.  The bad news is, we have 
something that’s hard for everyone to get their mind 
completely around.  It continues to be a strong cash 
generation model and as we see the markets evolving for both 
food products, for low carbon fuels standards, the 
continuation and evolving of the demand for the humanization 
of pet foods, all of these specialty ingredients that go back 
to the meat production cycle will benefit us going forward.   

 With that, I think we announce here the sometime in the first 
week of November or so third quarter, and we’ll talk to you 
then.  Thank you. 

[END RECORDING] 
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